ROTAN

of North Carolina

Cecil Johnson, Moderator

Alton Cook, Vice Moderator

47th ANNUAL SESSION

1981

Whites Memorial Baptist Church October 20, 1981

> Asbury Baptist Church October 21, 1981





RANDOLPH BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 1106 Old Farmer Road

P. O. Box 2167 Asheboro, N. C. 27203

A. Judson Rotan Director of Missions

Building located off 220 By Pass

of North Carolina

47th ANNUAL SESSION

1981

Held With

Whites Memorial Baptist Church, First Day Asbury Baptist Church, Second Day October 20, 21, 1981

Next Session

Tuesday Evening, October 19, 1982 — Cross Roads Baptist Church Wednesday Morning, October 20, 1982 — Mt. Pleasant Baptist Church

Annual Sermon: Rev. Don McIntyre, Alternate: Rev. Cabot Inman

TABLE OF CONTENTS

COMMITTEE ON NOMINATIONS		4
COMMITTEES	OBSEATOR Ceel R. Johnson	5
CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS		6

PROCEEDINGS

Tuesday Evening Session

Treasurer's Report	15
Budget for 1982	16
Summary of Executive Committees	17
Sunday School Report	18
Church Training Report	18
W. M. U. Report	20
Brotherhood Report	21
Director of Missions Report	21

Wednesday Morning Session

Time, Place and Preacher Report	
Ordination Committee Report	
Building and Grounds Committee Report	
Baptist Hospital Report	
Baptist Homes for the Aging	
Children's Homes Report	
Missions Report	
Seminary Extension Report	
Christian Life and Public Affairs Report	
Historical Report	
Annuity Report	
Biblical Recorder	
Christian Literature Report	
Appreciation Committee Report	
Memorials	
Evangelism Report	
Cooperative Program Report	
Record of Receipts	
STATISTICAL TABLES	
RANDOLPH ASSOCIATION CHURCH LOCATION MAP	56

3

Committee on Nominations

MODERATOR — Cecil N. Johnson

VICE MODERATOR — Mike Cockerham

TREASURER — James Lane

CLERK - Fred Lane

HOSPITAL REPRESENTATIVE - Bill Kincaid

CHILDRENS HOME REPRESENTATIVE - Kermit Gray

BAPTIST HOMES FOR AGING REPRESENTATIVE - Bill Barnes

ANNUITY BOARD REPRESENTATIVE - Bobby Goodman

CHRISTIAN LITERATURE REPRESENTATIVE — Hansel Neathery

COOPERATIVE PROGRAM REPRESENTATIVE - F. G. Alford

TRUSTEES — H. Wade Yates Carl King Marvin Caviness

BROTHERHOOD DIRECTOR AND COMMITTEE - Bobby Poole

CHURCH TRAINING LEADERSHIP — Ron Copple, Director Hazel McCollum, Adult Leader Charles Spivey, Youth Leader Cindy Parker, Children's Leader Mildred Denson, Preschool Leader

SUNDAY SCHOOL LEADERSHIP - _

Kermit Gray, VBS Director Justus McKeel, Adult Leader Alton Cook, Youth Leader Pat Smith, Children's Leader Mildred Denson, Preschool Leader

ASSOCIATIONAL DEACON CHAIRMAN -

Bill Hogan Alton Cook

MUSIC DIRECTOR — David Thomas

YOUTH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN - Terry Chitwood

4

Committees

ORDINATION

Hurley Nance	1984
Bill Kincaid	1983
Alton Cook, Chrm.	1982

MISSIONS

Dan Wood	1984
Betty Lail	1984
Carl King, Chrm.	1983
Ann Brower	1983
Leland Bingham	1982
Ruth Swift	1982

APPRECIATION

Mrs.	Clara	Goodman
Mrs.	Lewis	Pritchell

PLACE, TIME, AND PREACHER

Lucy	Garner		1984
John	Mangum		1983
Bruce	Smith,	Chrm.	1982

COMMITTEE ON BUDGET AND FINANCE

Bobby Merrill	1984
Tina Kincaid	1984
Pat Bingham	1983
Kermit Gray	1983
Bobby Poole	1982
Bill Barnes	1982

CONSTITUTION

Carl Zeigler	1984
Jack Lail	1983
Roger Pritchard, Chrm.	1982
Fred Lane, Ex. Off.	

CHRISTIAN LIFE & PUBLIC AFFAIRS

Justus	McKeel	1984
R. L.	Hughes	1983
Bobby	Poole	1982

NOMINATING

Griffin Bailey	1984
Hazel Wiley	1984
George Byrum	1983
Darrell Johnson	1983
Tommy Heilig	1982
W. E. Eaton	1982

MEMORIAL

Bob Hughes D. O. Wright

ORDER OF BUSINESS

Ruth Jackson	1984
Cicero Bennett	1984
Jim Painter	1983
F. G. Alford	1983
Toni Underwood	1982
Reginald Dawkins	1982

BUILDING AND GROUNDS

Bobby Goodman	1984
Edsel Moffitt	1983
Vernon McDaniel, Ch	rm. 1982

SEMINARY EXTENSION

Beau	ford Smith	1984
Ron	Copple	1983
Tim	Strider	1982

HISTORICAL

Hansel Neathery	1984
Diane Brady	1983
Elsie Hicks	1982

EVANGELISM

David McLaurin	1984
Ronnie Cheek	1984
Roger Mercer	1983
Bruce Smith	1983
Don McIntrye	1982
Vernon McDaniel, Chrm.	1982

CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS

ARTICLE I — NAME AND OBJECT

Section 1. The name of the organization shall be the Randolph Baptist Association.

Section 2. The purpose of this organization shall be:

- a. The promotion of harmony, fellowship and cooperation among the churches of the Association.
- b. The propagation of the Gospel within the territory of the Association and to the uttermost part of the earth.
- c. The promotion of the missionary, education and benevolent causes of Christ within the Association and in cooperation with the Baptist State Convention of North Carolina and the Southern Baptist Convention.

ARTICLE II — MEMBERSHIP

Section 1. a. The membership of the Association shall consist of messengers of Baptist churches regularly affiliated with the Association. All churches desiring to affiliate with the Association shall present to the Missions Committee proper petitions, accompanied by satisfactory evidences of doctrinal regularity and general acceptability. After one year under the watchcare of the Association the said Committee will report to the Association its recommendation. Upon a favorable vote of two-thirds majority of the messengers present at the annual associational meeting the petitioning church may become regularly affiliated with the Association.

b. "Fellowship may be withdawn by the Association at any annual meeting upon recommendation of the Executive Committee, from any church in its membership that has been found, by due investigation, to have departed from the Missionary Baptist faith and practices, or has failed to abide by the provision of this Constitution and By-laws, or has failed to either have its pastor or lay member or both in attendance in one or more of the four regular meetings of the Executive Committee, or has failed to make a contribution to the expenses of the Association in addition to the cost of Association minutes, or has failed to properly prepare and return to the Association office a copy of the associational letter, or has failed to send one or more messengers to the annual session of the Association."

Section 2. Such a church may, upon recommendation of the Executive Committee and vote of the Association, be placed on probation until the conditions prompting such action have been corrected. Messengers from any church on probation shall not be allowed to vote in the meetings of the Association.

Section 3. It shall be the duty of each church to furnish to the Association each year a letter, on the form provided by the Clerk, giving full information and statistics provided for on the form, and to send with the letter or by messenger a contribution toward the cost of printing the minutes and other expenses of the Association.

Section 4. It is understood that each church in this Association is independent and sovereign in its own affairs, and the Association has no authority over the churches, except of an advisory nature.

Section 5. A church may withdraw from membership in the Association by a vote of the church according to its own by-laws, regulations or procedure.

ARTICLE III - MEETINGS

Section 1. The Association shall meet annually on two days during the week following the Third Sunday in October.

Section 2. The annual meeting shall be composed of messengers

chosen by the respective churches of the Association from their membership. Each church shall be entitled to three messengers and one additional messenger for each fifty members, or fraction thereof, above one hundred it has enrolled, but not to exceed ten such messengers. All pastors in the Association and the Director of Missions are messengers in all the Associational Meetings, each having but one vote.

Section 3. The Association may hold a Mid-Term meeting each spring at such time and place as may be determined by the Association or its Executive Committee. The purpose of the Mid-Term meeting shall be that of information and inspiration without the transaction of business, except that urgent matters of business which cannot well be delayed until a later meeting may be considered and acted upon.

Section 4. Other meetings of the Association may be held when called by the Executive Committee.

ARTICLE IV - OFFICERS

Section 1. The officers of this Association shall be Moderator, Vice-Moderator, Clerk, Treasurer, and three Trustees.

Section 2. These officers shall be elected on the first day of the regular annual session. The prior approval and consent to serve, if elected, shall have been secured from a prospective nominee prior to placing his name in nomination for any one of the several associational elective offices. They shall take office at the close of the Annual Session and serve through the next Annual Session. Any officer may be re-elected with the exception of the Moderator, who shall not serve more than two years in succession.

Section 3. Duties of the Officers:

- a. The Moderator shall preside over all meetings of the Association and discharge such duties as are incumbent on the presiding officer of a deliberative body.
- b. The Vice-Moderator shall perform the duties of the Moderator in the absence of or at the request of the Moderator.
- c. The Clerk shall record and preserve the proceeding of the Association, together with the reports and statistics, and have the same printed and distributed.
- d. The Treasurer shall preserve all money paid into the treasury, pay the same to the order of the Association, and make a full and complete report of all receipts and disbursements at the Annual Meeting.
- e. The duties of the Trustees shall be to transfer or hold title to any properties for the Association. All transactions of said Trustees shall be autorized by the Association or its Executive Committee.

Section 4. "The Association endorses the continued operation of organizations among the churches of the Association for the promotion of the various phases of their work involving Sunday School. Church Training, Baptist Brotherhood, and Woman's Missionary Union. The Directors of the Associational Sunday School, Associational Church Training, and Associational Baptist Brotherhood shall be nominated by the Nominating Committee of the Association, and approved and elected by the Executive Committee of the Association in the May meeting, and shall serve officially from October 1 to September 30. The Woman's Missionary Union shall be recognized as an auxiliary organization of the Association. These officers are elected in the WMU Annual Meeting in the spring."

ARTICLE V — EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Section 1. The Association shall have an Executive Committee comprised of the Moderator, Vice-Moderator, Clerk, Treasurer, Trustees of the Association, Associational Sunday School Director, Associational Church Training Director, Associational Baptist Brotherhood Director, Associational Woman's Missionary Union Director, the Associational Director of Missions, all pastors, all church educational directors, and one member of each church in the Association desiring representation on the Committee.

Section 2.

- a. The Executive Committee shall hold meetings once each quarter during the second month of the quarter, the date to be set by the Board itself, and at such other times as may be required at the call of the Moderator, or at the call of not less than five members of the Executive Committee.
- b. Twenty members of the Executive Committee shall be required to be present to constitute a quorum.
- c. To act for and on behalf of the Association between sessions.
- d. To carry out the orders and resolutions of the Association pertaining to it.
- e. To superintend the Associational Mission work, employ a missionary and determine the salary to be paid.
- f. To *fill* vacancies which may occur during the year in the personnel of the Associational officers or workers for the remainder of such unexpired term.
- g. To investigate any report of complaint that may be brought to its attention about irregularity of doctrine, practice, or conduct on the part of any individual or group in the Association and report its finding with such recommendations as it considers advisable, to the Association in a regular meeting.
- h. To make such recommendations as it may deem wise for the strengthening and upbuilding of the churches and the work of the Association.
- i. The Executive Committee shall not involve the Association in debt to exceed one hundred dollars for necessary operating expenses of the Association.
- j. To appoint and elect the officers for the Associational organizations of the Sunday School, Church Training, and Baptist Brotherhood.

ARTICLE VI - ASSOCIATIONAL COUNCIL

Section 1:

a. The Associational Council shall be composed of the following Associational officers: Moderator, Vice Moderator, Clerk, Treasurer, Associational Sunday School Director, Associational Church Training Director, Associational Woman's Missionary Union Director, Associational Brotherhood Director, Associational Music Director, Chairman of the Evangelism Committee, Chairman of the Budget Committee, Chairman of the Missions Committee, the Director of Missions, and others deemed necessary by the Moderator to carry on the work of the Association. b. The Moderator shall serve as Chairman of the Council, the Vice-Moderator as vice chairman, and the clerk as secretary.

Section 2:

- a. The Associational Council shall hold meetings once each month and at such other times as deemed necessary by the Chairman, Director of Missions or at the call of not less than 5 members of the Council.
- b. Seven members of the Council shall be present to constitute a quorum.
- c. The duties of the Associational Council shall be:
 - (1) To plan the general work of the Association.
 - (2) To assign responsibility of the implementation of proposed plans.
 - (3) To receive and help correlate into a general associational program the proposed plans of the individual organizations.
- d. The Council shall give a quarterly report to the Associational Executive Committee along with any recommendations it may have.

ARTICLE VII - COMMITTEES

Section 1. The Moderator shall appoint a Committee on Committees at the August Executive Committee Meeting, before the Annual session of the Association. This committee shall prepare its report and shall be given the opportunity to submit its report early on the program of the first day of the Annual Session.

The committee shall name the following committees to report during the Annual Sessions.

Committee on Memorials, Committee on Appreciation, and such other committees as may be requested by the Association or Moderator.

The Committee on Committees shall also name the following standing committees:

Nominating, Budget and Finance, Missions, Evangelism, Constitution and By-Laws, Ordination, Time, Place and Preacher, Order of Business, Christian Life and Public Affairs and such other committees as may be requested by the Association or Moderator.

This committee will continue to function to replace vacancies that occur during the year.

Section 2. Duties of Committees for Annual Session:

- (1) Memorials: This committee will be composed of two members. They will prepare a list of those members of the churches who have died during the year and present suitable memorial resolutions for adoption by the Association in the annual session.
- (2) Appreciation: This committee will be composed of two members. They will prepare and present appropriate resolutions of appreciation and concern to the annual session.

Section 3. Standing Committees Membership and Duties:

A. Term of Service

Each standing committee will have members who will serve on a rotating basis: three (3) years, two (2) years, and one (1) year, with the term of office being from the close of the annual session through the following Annual Session. It is suggested that each committee meet once each quarter or as often as needed. Each committee should have a fair representation of both ministers and lay-persons with every area of the association represented.

- B. Duties of Standing Committees.
- ✓ a. Nominating Committee: The nominating committee shall be composed of six members, two serving three (3) years, two serving two (2) years and two serving one year. The nominating committee shall nominate a complete slate of officers for the next year. Their first report would be to the May Executive Committee meeting, in which the Sunday School Director, Church Training Director and Baptist Brotherhood Director would be presented and elected. These Directors would make suggestions concerning leaders in their organizations to be presented at the annual session for election and approval.
- ✓ b. Budget and Finances: The Budget and Finance Committee shall be composed of six members, two serving three (3) years, two serving two (2) years and two serving one year. The Budget and Finance Committee shall study the association's financial needs for an adequate program, prepare and present a budget to the association for the following year, devise plans for securing the cooperation of the churches in raising funds to meet the budget, and make a written report to the quarterly Executive Committee and a final report to the Annual Session.

The Committee shall be prepared to assist any church within the association, upon request, with the stewardship program offered by the Baptist State Convention or Southern Baptist Convention. The Committee should meet once each quarter to review financial affairs of the association, or as often as is needed.

c. Missions Committee: The Missions Committee shall be composed of six (6) members, two serving three (3) years, two serving two (2) years, and two serving one year. Also WMU Director and Brotherhood Director shall serve as Ex-officio members.

This committee shall meet at least once each quarter or as often as is needed.

Guiding Principles for the Work of the Missions Committee of the Randolph Association.

- 1. The Committee is to seek to discover areas where new work is needed and to lead in the sponsorship or establishment of new work to meet present need or the securing of property by a local church and/or the Association in the anticipation of future need.
- 2. All new work does not necessarily need to be nor should be intended to become an organized or constituted church. New work may be started and maintained on the basis of a mission to meet particular need (this provides for institutional missions such as jails, prisons, rest homes, etc.)
- 3. The location of missions or new churches shall be determined by the need revealed in an adequate survey conducted by the Missions Committee and local interested groups or churches.

- 4. Any church, committee, group or individuals considering beginning new work, acting with or without church sponsorship, should approach the Missions Committee for guidance before having any service or choosing a temporary or permanent location.
- 5. The Missions Committee shall institute basic, understandable operational procedures and practices for a mission that leads in establishing and strongly urges that each church establishing a mission does the same. That guidance of missions by the Missions Committee shall continue until a co-operating church or churches can be led to accept the responsibility of sponsorship.
- 6. A mission organized or assisted by the Missions Committee shall accept the recognized principles and practices of a church cooperating with the Randolph Association, the Baptist State Convention and the Southern Baptist Convention.
- 7. The Missions Committee shall plan and develop special associational projects and make the churches aware of these mission opportunities to participate.
- d. Order of Business: The Order of Business Committee shall be composed of six members, two serving three (3) years, two serving two (2) years, and two serving one year. The committee will prepare well in advance a suggested order of business for the annual session. The committee will notify those who are to make reports or have part on the program. The program for the annual session of the association shall be sent to all persons on the program and to all pastors at least thirty (30) days before the annual meeting. The Moderator, Clerk, and Music Director shall be Ex-officio members of the committee.

This committee will be also responsible for promoting the annual session through the various news media.

- ✓ e. Evangelism: The Evangelism committee shall be composed of six members, two serving three (3) years, two serving two (2) years and two serving one year. The committee shall promote the work of evangelism in the churches and the association in cooperation with the State Department of Evangelism. The committee shall plan and promote annual programs or clinics for persons to be trained and motivated to witness for Christ. The committee shall meet at least once each quarter and report its activities to the Executive Committee. The committee will give a written report to the annual session.
- I. Ordinations: The Ordination Committee shall be composed of three members, one serving three (3) years, one serving two(2) years, and one serving one year. Also the Director of Missions, the pastor and deacons of the home and requesting churches, shall, when requested, assist with the examination and ordination of a candidate for the Gospel ministry.

Guidelines:

(1) The committee requires that it receive a copy of that portion of minutes, signed by the Clerk, of the church conference at which the home church voted to request examination of the candidate.

- (2)The committee requires that the candidate be called by a church for ministry before requesting examination.
- (3)The chairman shall notify the candidate of the time, place and procedure.
- (4)The committee suggests that the candidate be questioned at least two weeks prior to his ordination.
- (5)The committee shall question the candidate about his conversion, his call, his priorities, his doctrine, and his personal life. The committee may also counsel the candidate.
- The candidate should feel free to seek advice from the (6)committee regarding any area of the ministry.
- In every instance, the committee shall be guided by the Scripture, especially I Timothy 3:1-7 and Titus 1:5-9. The Ordination Committee shall give written notice to (7)the home church as to whether or not it recommends that the church proceed with the ordination.

The chairman shall report the committee's activities to the Executive Committee and provide a written report for the annual session.

- ∕g. Place, Time, and Preacher: This committee shall be composed of three members, one serving three (3) years, one serving two (2) years, and one serving one year. The committee will receive invitations from the churches which desire the association to meet with them the next year. It will recommend to the association in its annual session the time and place of the annual session the following year. This committee will also recommend a preacher and an alternate for the annual sermon.
- / h. Constitution: The Constitution Committee shall be composed of three members, one serving three (3) years, one serving two (2) years, and one serving one year. The clerk of the association shall also serve on the committee. This committee shall be available to study changes or revisions in the Constitution, and to make recommendations as needed. The committee shall meet at least twice a year, once in the winter and once in the summer.
- Vi. Building and Grounds: The Building and Grounds Committee is composed of three members, one serving three (3) years, one serving two(2) years, and one serving one year. The committee shall have general oversight over all property owned or leased by the association. It will make recommendation to the Executive Committee concerning upkeep and improvements of the property. The committee should meet at least once each quarter. It shall give a written report to the annual session of its work.
 - Seminary Extension: The Seminary Extension Committee is composed of three members, one serving three (3) years, one serving two (2) years, and one serving one year. The com-mittee shall publicize study course and programs that are available, and shall plan, provide and promote Seminary Extension classes for pastors and lay-persons as they may be desired. The committee shall even the Executive Combe desired. The committee shall report to the Executive Committee its activities and make a written report to the annual session.
- /k. Historical: The Historical Committee shall be composed of three members, one serving for three (3) years, one serving

for two (2) years, and one serving one year. It shall be the duty of the committee to collect, compile, and preserve all materials of interest to the association and member churches. It shall make its report at the Annual Session.

A. Christian Life and Public Affairs: This committee is composed of three members, one serving three (3) years, one serving two(2) years, and one serving one year. The committee shall recommend ways in which the association can work for the promotion of civic righteousness and social uplift. It will inform the churches of current issues for Christian response. The committee shall also commend those persons and institutions that uphoid Christian virtue, and shall support the churches in the teaching of Christian personal and social righteousness. The committee shall report to the Executive Committee and Annual Session when needed.

ARTICLE VIII - ORDINATION AND CALLING OF PASTORS

Section 1. Inasmuch as the ordination of a man to the gospel ministry by any church in this Association is expected to be recognized by the denomination as a whole, the churches are counseled to be extremely careful in the matter of setting men apart for this sacred calling, ordaining only those who, by irreproachable character, piety of life, doctrinal soundness and suitable talents, give promise of honoring the name of Christ and of rendering acceptable service in the missionary Baptist ministry.

Section 2. To aid the churches in this vital matter, the Association will appoint each year a committee of five of the pastors to be called the Committee on Ordination. Any church desiring to ordain a brother to the ministry may request the Ordination Committee to act as a presbytery for the purpose of examining the brother according to the guidelines found under Duties of Ordination Committee.

Section 3. The churches are urged also to exercise the utmost care and wisdom, earnestly seeking the guidance of the Holy Spirit, in calling of their pastors, choosing only men who give evidence by their Christian character, cooperative spirit and leadership ability, that they will serve the best interests of the churches, the denomination, and the cause of Christ.

ARTICLE IX - NEW CHURCHES

Baptist churches may be organized and established in localities within the territory of this Association when such new churches are seen to be needed. Those interested in organizing a new church may seek the Counsel of the Executive Committee and the Missions Committee of the Association.

ARTICLE X - RULES AND ORDER OF DECORUM

This Association shall be governed in its meetings by such rules and by-laws as may be adopted, amended, or set aside by a majority vote of the messengers present. *Robert's Rules of Order* will be the guide in all parliamentary matters.

ARTICLE XI - ADOPTION

The Constitution and By-Laws shall take effect immediately upon its adoption by a two-thirds majority vote of the messengers present and shall supersede any and all constitutions, by-laws, and amendments previously adopted.

ARTICLE XII - AMENDMENTS

This Constitution and By-Laws may be amended at any regular annual meeting by a two-thirds majority vote of the messengers present, provided the proposed amendment shall have been presented in written form on the first day of the Annual Meeting. The vote on any proposed amendment so presented should be deferred until the second day, unless requested by two-thirds vote of the messengers present.

PROCEEDINGS

Tuesday, October 20, 1981, Evening Session

The 47th Annual Session of the Randolph Baptist Association was called to order on Tuesday Evening, October 20, 1981 at 7:00 P. M. at Whites Memorial Baptist Church by the Moderator, Cecil Johnson.

1 Hymn No. 363 "I Am Thine O'Lord" led by Terry Chitwood with Myra Mercia at the piano.

2 Opening prayer by Griffith Bailey, pastor Maple Springs.

3 The motion was made, second, and approved that those already registered and those that will register later constitute the 47th Annual Session of the Randolph Baptist Association.

4 The Report of Order of Business was presented by Mr. Joe Kearns, member of Balfour Baptist Church.

5 Rev. Jack Sheron, pastor of the host church, welcomed the messengers and advised that refreshments would be served in the fellowship hall.

6 Special prayer for the 1982 Crusade was given by Rev. Billy Kincaid after reading from the Gospel of Luke, 18th chapter.

7 The following new pastors to the Association were presented by the Director of Missions, Judson Rotan.

New Pastors

- 1. J. Griffin Bailey - Maple Springs
- 2. Ray Moon - Westfield
- 3. David McLaurin Union Grove
- John Oliver Armfield Heights
 Larry Pugh Caraway
 Rob Roberts Oakhurst
 Dan Wood Franklinville

Ministers of Music and Youth

- 1. David Thomas — Asheborc, First Baptist
- Terry Chitwood Balfour 2.
- Paul LaCrone Cross Road 3.

8 Committee on Committees was presented by Kermit Gray and will be found in the directory portion of the minutes.

9 The Treasurer's Report was presented by James R. Lane, Treasurer.

10 Mr. Alton Wall presented the budget for the Association.

Randolph Baptist Association Treasurer's Report

I. OPERATING EXPENSES	
100 Office Supplies and Expense \$ 2 101 Telephone	2,537.62 698.43 1,560.00 226.00 1,262.28 557.24 1,446.37 9,750.50 383.60
201 Travel Expenses	0,698.00 3,000.00 1,455.04 1,560.00 4,800.00 390.00 1,437.65
300 Secretary 301 Clerk 302 Treasurer 303 Social 304 Employment 306 Pastor	$6,448.78 \\ 379.99 \\ 379.99 \\ 413.16 \\ 13.84 \\ 45.00$
IV. ORGANIZATIONAL MINISTRIES 400 Sunday School and VBS 401 Church Training 402 Brotherhood and R. A.'s 403 WMU and Groups 405 Evangelism 406 Speakers for Annual Session 408 Visual Aids/Cave Plan 409 Pastor's Conference Speakers 411 Radio Spots/Christmas/Easter 412 Resource Center 413 Ridgecrest Key Leadership 414 Quarterly Leadership Conference 415 Mission Rallies 416 Leadership Retreat 418 N. C. Zoo Ministry Apostoloi Team	326.05 499.05 491.68 512.78 398.88 160.00 485.32 100.00 30.82 298.90 174.23 275.00 110.00 136.80 371.25 100.00 1,068.00
Total 6 Balance 6	958.34

Randolph Baptist Association — Budget 1982

I.	OPERATING EXPENSES		1000
	100 Office Supplies and Expense	æ	1982
	101 Telephone	¢	2,200.00
	101 Telephone		700.00
	102 Minutes (Annuals)		1,500.00
	103 Insurance (\$43,000.00) 104 Fuel, Lights, and Water		350.00
	104 Fuel, Lights, and Water		1,600.00
	105 Associational Building Upkeep 106 Office Equipment and Mantenance		500.00
	106 Office Equipment and Mantenance		1,400.00
	107 Building Improvement		1,000.00
	107 Building Improvement 108 Miscellaneous		120.00
		\$	9,370.00
II.	DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS	Ψ	0,010.00
	200 Salary 201 Travel Expenses	\$1	1,760.00
	201 Travel Expenses	Ψ-	3,600.00
	202 Life/Health Insurance		1,900.00
	202 Life/Health Insurance		2,100.00
	204 Housing Allowance		4,800.00
	205 Other Personal Expenses		800.00
	205 Other Personal Expenses (Convention and Conferences)		800.00
	200 Social Security		1,600.00
	207 Christmas Gift		1,000.00
		-	235.00
TT	OTHER STAFF SALARIES	\$2	6,795.00
	300 Secretary		_
	301 Clerk	\$	7,410.00
	202 Trooguror		450.00
	302 Treasurer		450.00
	303 Social Security		500.00
	304 Employment Education		150.00
	305 Christmas Gift		150.00
	306 Pastors Wives Conference		50.00
		\$	9,160.00
IV.	URGANIZATIONAL WINISTRIES		100
	400 Sunday School and VBS		600.00
	401 Church Training		700.00
	401 Church Training 402 Brotherhood and R. A.'s		400.00
	403 W WILL and Grouns		650.00
	404 Evangelism 405 Speakers for Annual Session		500.00
	405 Speakers for Annual Session		300.00
	406 Shubal Stearns Memorial		100.00
	40' VISUAL AIds/Cave Plan		575.00
	408 Pastor's Conference Speakers		250.00
	409 Deacon's Conterence		200.00
	410 Radio Spots/Christmas and Foster		
	411 Resource Center		300.00
	412 Ridgecrest Key Leadership		150.00
	413 Quarterly Leadership Conformer		200.00
	411 Resource Center 412 Ridgecrest Key Leadership 413 Quarterly Leadership Conference 414 Missionary Rallies 415 Leadership Retreat		200.00
	415 Leadership Retreat		250.00
	416 Seminary Extension		200.00
			100.00
v.	MISSIONS/MINICADY	\$	5,675.00
۷.	MISSIONS/MINISTRY		
	500 N. C. Zoo	\$	150.00
	501 Senior Adults		100.00
	502 Family Life		500.00
		\$	750.00
	Grand Total of Budget	\$5	1,750.00

Needed Monthly — \$4,315.00 for 1982 Budget.

11 Summary of the Meetings of the Executive Committee.

SUMMARY OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEES

November 3, 1980

1. Completion of Committee on Committees from Annual Meeting: Missions Committee — Mrs. Calvin Brower, 1983

Evangelism Committee - Roger Mercer, 1983 - Bruce Smith, 1983 Vernon McDaniel. 1983 - Don McIntvre, 1982 Dick Stratton, 1981

Christian Life & Public Affairs Committee - R. L. Huges, 1983 Bobby Poole, 1982

Justus McKeel, 1981

2. The approval of the participation of the Student Ministries Team working in nine different churches with youth activities and ministries. The Team is called the Apostoloi Team,, composed of two girls and two boys. Churches interested may apply for a week.

February 9. 1981

1. Approved the purchase of Video equipment for the Association at a cost of \$1,500.00. The Baptist State Convention gave \$500.00 toward the purchase.

Appointed the following committees: Christian Family Life Conference Committee for 1982:

Charles Spivey, Oakhurst; Mrs. Roger Mercer, Deep River; Mrs. Pat Stratton, Balfour,

World Mission Conference Committee for 1983:

Clinton McNeill, Union Grove; Ron Copple, Center Cross; Don McIntyre, Cross Road; Brotherhood Director & WMU Director.

May 4, 1981

- 1. Approved the renovation of the Associational Building for new offices and conference rooms, with heating and air-conditioning. The project would not exceed \$20,000.00.
- 2. Approve that monies for this project come from savings that the association had on deposit at United Federal Savings and Loan in Greensboro, N. C. which was \$30,000.00.
- Also approved that \$10,000.00 be re-invested at a high rate of 3. interest on short term certificates.
- Approved the Missions Committee report of seeking to establish new churches/missions in areas of our association that do not have a Southern Baptist Church, plus enter into covenant re-lationship with Baptist State Convention and West Virginia Convention in helping a particular area to establish a new church or strengthen a new church or help build a new building for a church.
- 5. Appointed 1982 Crusade Committee: Witnessing Training — Cecil Johnson, Greystone People Search - Roger Mercer, Deep River Prayer - Bill Kincaid, Balfour

August 10, 1981

1. Approval of new Organizational Directors: Sunday School — Grady Edwards Church Training — Ron Copple WMU Director — Mrs. Toni Underwood Brotherhood — Bobby Poole

2. Approved the purchase of a vacuum cleaner for the new building.

Appointing of Committee on Committees by the moderator: 3. Kermit Gray, Forest Park; Peggy Owen, Oakwood Park; Tina Kincaid, Balfour; Frank Casper, Sandy Creek; Bobby Merrill, Cross Roads; David McLaurin, Union Grove.

- 12 Miscellaneous Business Director of Missions presented:
 - (A) Open House at the newly renovated office building.
 - (B) Recognition of the churches for a job well done.
 - (C) Reminder that the State Convention would be held in Greensboro November 2-4.
 - (D) Introduced the new office secretary, Mrs. Nancy King.

13 Sunday School report was presented by Grady Edwards.

Sunday School Report

Early in January of this year the Randolph Association Assist team (Assist Team is an acronym for Associational Sunday School Improvement Support Team) to Campbell University for the purpose of learning the material in the new Basic Book series of Sunday School Work. Our Assist Team was glad of the opportunity to attend for we were planning to teach that series in September.

As Sunday School Director for the association I have led the association in a concentrated Sunday School preparation effort for the coming year.

In late July I conducted the Pastor's and Sunday School Director's Workshop. This was a workshop where we learned the "what" and the "why" of preparation. The turn out was relatively small, but the response of the group was excellent.

In September the whole Assist Team led in teaching the new Basic Book series on Sunday School work that we had trained for in January. The response was excellent, as 59 enrolled for that study.

The study was culminated with a Curriculum Workshop. The Curriculum Workshop material is now available at the association office for the use of the individual churches if they are interested. The whole Assist Team is available for clinics, workshops, and consultations for any of our Sunday Schools that need our help. This is a joint project between God, the Baptist State Convention, and our Association to "Reach" and "Teach." That is the challenge of our whole convention, and is the heart of the "82 Here's Hope" and "8.5 by '85" campaigns.

Let us not only strengthen our Sunday Schools, but let us also "Reach" and "Teach" Jesus Christ to this county and state in the coming years.

> Respectfully submitted, Grady Edwards

14 Ron Copple presented the Church Training Report.

Church Training Report

This year "Basics of Discipleship" has been our emphasis in Church Training. We have focused for an entire year on personal growth and dicipleship, beginning with the conversion experience followed by daily living with Christ using the Bible as a resource for growth, cultivating prayer life, growth in personal witnessing, not to mention many other studies to help us grow into mature Christians. These studies helped to prepare and usher us into the "M" Night Theme: "Equipping for Personal Growth." "M" Night was held at Balfour Baptist Church on November 24, 1980. This year we had three groups. Gary Chapman was speaker for the adult group. Mr. Frank Newsome was youth speaker, and Big Foot, the clown entertained the children.

We were received very warmly by the host church and God's Spirit was in our midst.

According to our records we registered 121 attending and Balfour Church was recognized for having the most people present as well as the largest percent of their enrollment.

The Associational Children's Bible Drill, and Youth Bible Drill was held at Oakhurst Baptist Church on May 17. Mrs. Cindy Parker led the Children's Bible Drill and Mr. Charles Spivey led the Youth Drill.

In the Children's Bible Drill we had eleven participating who represented two churches as follows: 10 from Asheboro, First and 1 from Greystone. All 11 were associational winners and represented us in the State Tournament and won there also. Nan Johnson from Greystone and Holly Warrick from First Baptist were three year winners.

We had three participating in the area Youth Bible Drill from First Baptist Church. They all were winners and went on to represent us in the State Drill.

Rev. Ron Copple. was our Church Training representative at the Key Leadership Conference at Ridgecrest in May. Rev. Copple led our local Key Leadership Church Training Conference at First Baptist Church in Asheboro on May 25. He had just returned from Ridgecrest and was very enthusiastic and excited about Church Training. He shared vital information with us that he brought back from Ridgecrest.

On June 9, a Youth Rally was held at Forest Park Baptist Church. This Rally was led by the Apostoloi Team who sought to involve all the youth in our association.

Again, on August 14, Youth Night was observed at First Baptist Church, Asheboro, led by the Apostoloi Team. The purpose of this meeting again was to involve all youth in our association.

On September 28, Rev. Jim Simpson, Associate in Church Training Department. Baptist State Convention led us in a Church Training Workshop at the Associational Building. In this workshop Rev. Simpson presented the new materials, Equipping Center, Survival Kits, Master Life, Disciple Life, and regular materials to the Pastors and Church Training Leaders from the local churches in our Association. It was a very informative workshop. At this workshop we learned our emphasis will be on Church Growth for the year 1981-82.

This has been another year of challange and opportunities for us in Church Training. God continues to bless us and for this we are truly grateful.

Thank you for your prayers and support that have made this year possible.

Respectfully submitted, Mrs. Hazel McCollum

15 WMU report was presented by Toni Underwood, member Forest Park.

W.M.U. Report

Our Watchword this year has been "Commit thy way unto the Lord, trust also in him and he shall bring it to pass" (Psalm 37:5). Our WMU was very committed to this verse in starting the new year. In October we tried to reach a goal of one new member per organ-ization by November. This campaign was entitled "10,000 more by November 4." We fell short of our goal but hope that churches are still working to add new members.

In December I had the privilage of speaking about Lottie Moon at the Clearview Church.

A group of 40 girls and leaders attended a G. A. activity in Lexington. Pam Gray, Peggy Owen and Frances McGee helped with the program there.

April was the month for Annual meeting which turned out to be a beautiful service. Two from our own Association, Mrs. Joel Lunsford, and Ms. Betty Simmons spoke on their volunteer work in missions this past summer. Mrs. Ann Smith from Pleasant Garden showed films and spoke of her mission work. There were approx-imately 70 people in attendance.

The new officers for the year were also installed that night. This was a highlight for WMU with all but two positions being filled. The new WMU Director, Toni Underwood, attended the Key Leadership Conference at Ridgecrest and then led the Key Leadership Conference at First Baptist, Asheboro, in May.

There were 10 council members who attended the State Associational Leadership Workshop in Thomasville. Also four members of council went to WMU Week at Ridgecrest in August. The council then led a workshop for WMU leaders in September to help prepare for the new year.

WMU is an opportunity for women to find their own gifts and to help other women to discover their gifts as well — through leading learning and loving.

> Respectfully submitted. Connie Heilig

New WMU Officers:

WMU Director: Toni Underwood Assistant: Connie Heilig Bapt. Women Dir.: Connie Morgan Assistant: BYW Director: Nancy King Acteens Director: Winnie Lamb Assistant: Bobbi Ritch G A Director: Pam Gray Assistant: Teresa Smith Mission Friends Dir.: Marty Burchette Assistant: Myra Mercer Secretary: Gwynn Rotan Mission Action Chrm.: Nancy Hunter Pianist: Sherry Martin

Assistant:

16 Presentation of the Brotherhood Report.

Brotherhood Report

As we look back on the past year as a Brotherhood Mission Organization we are grateful for the many accomplishments that were done but we are greatly aware that there were many things that we did not do to strenghten our Brotherhood program.

We were able to attend the North Carolina Baptist Men's Convention in Greensboro, November 8-9, 1980. The theme of the convention was "Growing-Giving-Going." We had some fine speakers like Jimmy Allen, past president of the Southern Baptist Convention. It was good to find out what the Baptist men of North Carolina are doing in Missions.

On January 25th we had a Baptist Men's Rally at First Baptist Church in Asheboro, which included a Bar-B-Que supper. Rev. David Weeks, Associational Brotherhood Director of the Dan Valley Association, and Pastor of Sharon Baptist Church in Reidsville, was guest speaker. We had 68 men present from 17 churches.

We went to Ridgecrest May 11-13, 1981 and studied Brotherhood work in N. C., what Baptist men are doing and how we can become more involved. I led the May 25th Key Leadership Conference at First Baptist Church, Asheboro, and related what I learned at Ridgecrest.

We have worked on the Disaster Relief Unit at Camp Caraway this year and hope to be through with it before the end of the year. Mr. Leroy Yates from Rockingham is the coordinator for this project. When it is completed it will have the capacity for serving 3,000 meals two times a day, a 1,000 gallon clean water tank, rest room, waste water storage, bunks for six people to sleep, C. B. and other equipment to keep in touch with law enforcement and other emergency agencies. The unit will have a generator, so it will be self-sufficient. We need men to train for service in this unit, so if disaster strikes, we will be able to move where it is needed. It will stay at Camp Caraway when not in use.

Our thanks to all the men who were involved this last year in Baptist Men's work. We hope more churches will be involved this coming year.

Respectfully sumitted, Bobby Poole

17 A. Judson Rotan, Director of Missions, presented his report.

Director of Missions Report

I am happy to report to you that this has been an exciting year in ministry with Randolph Baptist Association. I have been thrilled with the events and programs that we have had.

During the past associational year it has been my joy to be in thirty-six of the forty-three churches, either preaching, teaching, or visiting. The invitation to preach continues to be numerous and this reduces the opportunity to visit in many churches for their regular worship services. My ministry has been used through the associational building to the local churches, working with pulpit committees to leading workshops for deacons and Sunday School teachers. I have driven around 16,000 miles in behalf of our associational ministry.

Also, this has been a year of some special events.

- 1. In November, I went to Honduras with nine (9) other men from North Carolina in a mission work project, helping to finish a church in Santa Cruz and beginning a storage building for our missionaries. This was one of the greatest experiences of my life, seeing and sharing with people of another culture. I saw poverty at its worst. I will not be the same again. I want to thank Randolph Baptist Association for sending me on this short term mission project. I was able to show my slides in twelve churches, as I shared the experiences of this trip.
- 2. I attended the Directors of Mission Study Seminar in January at Southern Seminary, Louisville, Ky. This was a very helpful seminar.
- 3. In March I participated in a World Missions Conference in the Union Association, Monroe, N. C. This is always a great experience and an enrichment for my spiritual life.
- 4. In April, we conducted a three day Churchmanship Seminar at Balfour Church with video tapes of speakers.
- 5. This past summer, it was our privilege to supervise four college students - the Apostoloi Team, in their ministry to nine different churches. These college students shared in the youth ministry of these churches with drama, music, puppetry, Bible studies, recreation, retreats and worship. Around 500 youth were involved in this ministry.
- 6. I was one of two Directors of Missions from North Carolina that was invited to participate in a Foreign Mission Board Intensive Study Siminar at Ridgecrest, July 4-10, 1981. We spent thirty hours learning the purpose, philosophy and interworkings of the Foreign Missions program. I was deeply impressed with this seminar. I learned much about our Foreign Missions program.
- 7. I also served as one of the missionaries at our state G. A. Camp Mundo Vista for two weeks this summer.
 - 8. On September 16-19, I attended the National Conference for Directors of Missions at Ridgecrest, with twelve hundred other Directors of Missions and state convention staff. It was a time to look at the '80's and how we can reach more people for Christ and his church.

These are only a few of the many activities (big events) that I have been involved. There are many other activities that could be mentioned, but we have been faithful to the stewardship that the Association has given to me to do. Thank you for the privilege of serving you as your Director of Missions.

One final thing I want to mention is the renovation of our associational building. This is a big step this year for our association, providing additional rooms such as Conference Room, Work Room Library, Director of Missions Office and a Resource Center for our churches. I am really thrilled and happy for this renovation. We will be able to minister more effectively to the needs of our churches and the ministry of our association. Open House for the newly renovated associational building will be Sunday, October 25, 1981.

22

Let me remind you that I am available, I care, I want to inform you, and help you in your churches to strengthen your ministry. The Association exists for the needs of the churches. Call upon us. Let us continuosly be a fellowship of churches on mission in our county.

Respectfully submitted, A. Judson Rotan

- 18 Hymn No. 329 "Standing on the Promises" led by Terry Chitwood, with Myra Mercer at the piano.
- 20 Director of Missions spoke on Bold Evangelism in our Community and the State. Crusade set for April 4-18 of 1982.
- 21 Vernon McDaniels spoke on the theme "Witnessing Involvement" capping with two giving their testimony as to witnessing.
- 22 Chairman of the Follow Up for the Crusade, Ron Copple, gave a brief report on their activities.
- 23 Hymn No. 145 "Rescue The Perishing," led by Terry Chitwood, with Myra Mercer at the piano.
- 24 Closing message was given by Rev. Mark Corts, Pastor of Calvary Baptist Church of Winston-Salem.

Closing prayer by David McLaurin, pastor of Union Grove.

Wednesday, October 21, 1981

Morning Session

26 Rev. Cecil Johnson, Moderator, called the session to order at 9:00 AM.

- 27 Hymn No. 362 "I Am Thine O Lord" led by David Thomas, with Pearl Humble at the piano.
- 28 Welcome and announcements by Jimmy Upton, pastor of Host Church.
- 29 Scripture and prayer by Jimmy Upton.
- 30 The report of the Nominating Committee was presented and approved. This report is found in the directory portion of the minutes.
- 31 Report of Time, Place, and Preacher Committee.

Time, Place, and Preacher Report

 Tuesday October 19, 1982
 Cross Road Baptist Church

 Wednesday October 20, 1982
 Mt. Pleasant Baptist Church

 Preacher
 Rev. Don McIntyre

 Alternate
 Respectfully submitted,

Bruce Smith, Chairman - John Mangum - Mrs. Mildred Denson

32 Alton Cook gave the report of Ordination Committee.

Ordination Committee Report

The Ordination Committee of the Randolph Baptist Association is appointed to aid churches which wish to set apart certain people for the Gospel ministry. Whenever a church desires to ordain a person it may request the Committee on Ordination to act as a presbytery for the purpose of examining the candidate as to the candidate's fitness for the Baptist ministry.

If the candidate is found qualified and if the ordaining church wishes, the committee will assist in the ordaining of the candidate.

This year the Committee on Ordination received two requests. Macedonia Baptist Church asked that the committee examine Mr. Beauford Smith and Sophia Baptist Church requested that Mr. Curtis Johnson be questioned. Both men were approved by the Committee on Ordination and both men were ordained by their respective churches.

This committee urges each church to exercise great care in setting persons apart for the Gospel ministry regardless of what that ministry might be and we are at your service to lend any help that we can.

> Respectfully submitted, Alton Cook, Chairman

33 The House and Grounds Committee Report by Vernon McDaniels.

Building and Grounds Committee

1981 has been a year of activity and expenditure related to our Associational Office located on the Old Farmer Road. It has been the site of noise, paint, labor, and planning as the inside of the facility was renovated this summer to accommodate some long needed changes.

The decision to remodel the associational building was granted at the 1980 session and futher voted upon, in detail, at the Executive Committee's meetings in February and May. Work was begun on June 1 with alterations on the upperlevel to include a conference room, a larger office for our Director of Missions, a separate media center, and an expanded work area for the office force and equipment. The lower level was altered to make the meeting room larger and more acceptable for general meetings. The total facility was air conditioned, carpeted, painted, and received new lighting. The project cost \$20,000.00. Ladies of the W.M.U took on the project of decorating the windows and appeals were made to the churches for additional funds for new office furniture and some appointments.

There was excitement generated throughout the association over this project and everyone who has seen the building has complimented its improved arrangement. The next goal is to improve the outside of the building and to maintain and improve the parking lot that is need of repair. The Building Committee has tried to be good stewards of the Lord's money in accordance to the wishes of our fellow Baptists. We believe our facility is adequate and functional and with these improvements should meet the need for Randolph Baptists for years to come. We wish to thank all of our churches for their admirable cooperation and for the spirit of unanimty that has led through this project.

> Respectfully submitted Vernon B. McDaniel

- 34 Motion made, second, and approved that visitors at the Open House be given the opportunity to contribute to a fund for drapes for the Office Complex.
- 35 Bold Evangelism in Meeting Human Needs.
- 36 Baptist Hospital Report presented by Billy Kincaid.

Baptist Hospital Report

During the past decade, life expectancy in this country has increased by three years, to 73.2 years. Important factors in this increase have been the development of new medical technology and the application of new medical knowledge gained through research.

Baptist Hospital has had a significant part in this developing knowledge and technology. During the past year, the hospital has expended more than \$3 million on technological equipment, including the installation of an 18-MEV linear accelerator for the improved treatment of patients with certain types of cancer. A new cardiaccatherterization laboratory increases the capability of indentifying and locating heart problems. A cell saver, the first in North Carolina, contributes to the recovery of many surgical patients. This technology salvages the patient's own blood, cleans it and readies it for transfusion back into the patient in a matter of minutes — making transfusion faster and less expensive. The diagnosis and treatment of epilepsy has been greatly enhanced by the development of a video telemetry system which uses cameras to record a patient's physical symptoms during a seizure. This makes it possible to identify and classify a seizure, thus enabling the physician to determine the precise drug dosage needed.

The hospital's ministry has been aided by completion and occupation of the Focus Building. Other hospital space is undergoing renovation for more effective use.

Several staff members from the Medical Center have participated in short-term mission assignments during the past year — many of these in overseas areas.

The Department of Pastoral Care continues to provide a pastoral ministry to hospital patients and their families, individual and group counseling in crisis situations, clinical pastoral education in both crisis ministry and pastorial counseling, at several levels, and numerous events in Christian enrichment and development. The Minister's Care Plan continues in which the Baptist State Convention provides financial assistance for ministers and/or their families who seek pastoral counseling through one of the department's regional centers.

Again this year, our hospital has won awards in cost effectiveness programs, indicating our continuing efforts to keep our operating costs and patients charges as low as possible.

During the year, the hospital's charter revisions have been brought to succesful and satisfactory conclusion.

In 1980, our churches contributed \$457,459.56 to the hospital through the Cooperative Program, and \$353,397.73 through the North Carolina Missions Offering and designated gifts.

Respectfully submitted, Bill Kincaid

37 Bill Barnes presented the report on Baptist Homes for the Aging.

Baptist Homes For The Aging

As we look back over the past thirty years of ministry in our Baptist Homes, it is a real inspiration to see where we have been and to meditate on the many blessings that God has so richly bestowed upon us. He has brought us from one home in 1951 to a total of six Homes, an apartment complex, and a skilled nursing unit; from one resident to a total capacity for 300 persons in 1981. These have been good years, and God has used N. C. Baptists to bring this special ministry to older people a long way. Where we go from here is certainly, as always, in the hands of the Lord, but depends largely on where North Carolina Baptists want to go.

Quite frankly, we are at a standstill. Crippling inflation has caught up with us and is eating into the very vitals of our existence. We are still giving the same high quality Christian care to each of the residents in the six Homes, Nursing Care Unit, and the apartment complex. It is a struggle and a juggle between income and expenditures.

Building plans for a desperately needed 70-bed addition to our current Nursing Care Unit and the Hayes Home have been held up by regulatory red tape for years. Now that the state health laws have been altered to permit the building of these beds, it dosen't appear that we could wisely borrow the money at current interest rates.

Though 1980 gifts through our Cooperative Program and the North Carolina Missions Offering are a little more than \$550,000.00 (18% of all income), these gifts are not commensurate with our current population growth and the ministry support need of the Homes.

Two things are apparent. One, Baptists must be informed of our needs and do all possible to increase their gifts accordingly through the regular channels — the Cooperative Program and the North Carolina Missions Offering. Two, North Carolina Baptists must help us find ways of raising money for development and expansion to meet the needs of current residents and the needs of growing numbers of older adults.

The General Board of the Baptist State Convention has joined us in our concerns and has appointed a Special Study Committee to take a serious and close look at the financial needs of our Baptist Homes.

Jackson (Jack) S. Hoyle is the Director of Admissions of the North Carolina Baptist Homes. Mr. Hoyle is responsible for carrying out the necessary procedures for admitting individuals to the North Carolina Baptist Homes. Listed below is a general information regarding admissions to the Homes. Mr. Hoyle is always ready to answer specific questions regarding applications to the Homes.

Requirements for Admission:

- Age 65 or over
- North Carolina resident (with some exceptions)
- Physically and mentally capable of functioning in one of the Homes

Cost of Care and Payment Plans:

No one is denied admission to the Homes because of inadequate funds to pay full cost of care. The 1980 cost to live in one of the Homes was \$660 a month, \$7,920 for one year. A resident may choose one of the four following plans:

- Pay by the month
- Life Expectancy Pay Plan
- Transfer of assets to supplement monthly income
- Monthly income supplemented by denominational funds

Nursing Care:

Due to a shortage of beds, only residents of one of the Homes or apartments can be admitted to the Nursing Care Unit.

Apartments:

Four duplex apartments are located on the grounds of Hayes Home in Winston-Salem. An initial payment of \$37,730 is required (amortized at \$1,800 annually). A maintenance and utility fee is charged each month.

Applications:

Applications for the Homes and Apartments may be received from: Mr. Jack Hoyle, Director of Admissions, North Carolina Baptist Homes, Inc., 2900 Reynolds Park Road, Winston-Salem, N. C. 27107.

We will continue to trust our Heavenly Father for his blessings upon the Homes' vital ministry to older adults. We will keep faith with Him and with N. C. Baptists and strive to give the highest quality care to reach each resident of the North Carolina Baptist Homes. We will believe that our future is as bright as the promises of God Himself and as sure as the love and devotion of North Carolina Baptists.

> Respectfully submitted, Reverend Bill Barnes

38 The report on Baptist Children's Homes was presented by Kermit Gray.

Baptist Children's Homes Report

The ministry of the Baptist Children's Homes in Piedmont North Carolina continues to grow and develope. This is made possible by the continuing support of many Christian friends. Vital to the work of the Homes is financial support through special gifts, the North Carolina Missions Offering and income through the Cooperative Program.

The Thomasville Family Services Center offers to residents in the 28 surrounding counties any and all services of our statewide ministry. Many of these services are actually located within these counties; group care at Mills Home, a specialized group home at Wall Home, Wallburg, emergency care at High Point and Burlington, a network of licensed foster homes, therapeutic camping in Moore County, social service offices in Hickory, Thomasville and Burlington, the Child Development Center and Family Resource Center in Thomasville, plus counseling and referral services.

During the past year an amphitheater has been completed on the Mills Home campus under the sponsorship of the Alumni Association. The therapeutic camping program of the Institution has been consolidated to make use of the Cameron Home near Vass.

Good things are taking place in our Baptist Children's Homes family across the State. Six Family Service Centers have been opened with three others in planning stages. Children are being provided temporary care in seven Emergency Care Homes. The Child Development Center in Thomasville continues to offer progressive demonstration preschool care as a model for North Carolina Baptist Churches. The Family Resource Center located in Thomasville is piloting a concept of continuing education for people across the State who are in the best position to assist families through a concept of preventive care.

Larry Sawyer and members of the staff of the Homes in Piedmont North Carolina are leading the program in a very fine way. In the words of Paul they can say "We are laborers together with God" (I Corinthians 3:9). Thank Him for this relationship.

Respectfully submitted, Kermit Gray

- 39 Video Tape showing on the above reports.
- 40 Charles Tanner from the Thomasville Home gave a brief report on the activities at the home.
- 41 The representative from Meredith College in Raleigh, John Hiatt, speaking on the college.
- 42 Video tape on Christian Education.
- 43 Hymn No. 361 "Will Work Till Jesus Comes" led by David Thomas, with Pearl Humble at the piano.
- 44 Missions Committee report by Carl King.

Missions Report

The mission Committee is concerned that in our county almost one half of our people are unchurched. There are places in our county that need new work. We need churches that are willing to do mission work at home and sponsor a new mission in Randolph Association.

A recommendation was presented and approved by the Executive Committee that we seek to establish new missions in areas that do not have Southern Baptist work. This is needed in several areas of the county and sponsorship is badly needed to get this done. We desire your prayers in this endeavor.

Our association also needs some participation in the joint efforts with North Carolina Baptists joining to help West Virginia in their struggle to begin more Southern Baptist Churches and to strengthen churches already in existence. Our association needs to become involved in this great effort to help a neighboring state that has so many needs.

There are also needs to strengthen our own churches that our world wide mission program may be stronger.

Will you please pray that the Lord will send forth laborers to the harvest that is already white?

Respectfully submitted, Carl L. King

28

- 45 The mission Committee presented two people from West Virginia, Larry Hall, layperson, and John Trotter, Pastor. They gave a brief resume of the help from a group of christians from North Carolina during the past summer.
- 46 Presentation of a Southern Baptist Convention video tape on the Homes.
- 47 Seminary Extension report presented by Alton Cook.

Seminary Extension Report

During the past year more than 10,000 persons enrolled in one or more Seminary Extension programs throughout the United States. This surpassed the enrollment of all six Southern Baptist Seminaries.

In North Carolina, the enrollment was 2,300. These people studied primarily in 75 centers throughout the state. Some of them enrolled in the Independent Study Institute. They enjoyed selecting courses in the Basic Curriculum Series and the College-Level Curriculum.

In Randolph County there are two Seminary Extension Centers. One is located in Liberty and one is in Asheboro. Some twenty people were involved in the two classes taught this past year.

As part of our state mission program, North Carolina Baptists help underwrite the cost of study with Seminary Extension through the Cooperative Program budget. This subsidy helps keep the cost per course within a range every student can afford. It also helps to explain why our state has enjoyed the largest Seminary Extension program in the United States for the seventh consecutive year.

The program includes other vital areas of work by establishing centers among General Baptists in cooperation with Shaw Divinity School. Last year General Baptists accounted for 1,026 registrations in Seminary Extension.

Also, classes are held for prison inmates in Women's Prison, Raleigh Columbus County, Buncombe County, and Orange County. Plans are almost complete for a class in Central Prison, Raleigh. During the two years this program has existed inmates have registered in 50 courses through the Independent Study Institute. Students have enrolled in 12 prisons.

See your Associational Director of Missions or Director of Seminary Extension for courses taught in your association.

> Respectfully submitted, Alton G. Cook

48 Justus McKeel presented the report on Christian Life and Public Affairs.

Christian Life and Public Affairs Report

The Christian Life Council is concerned with a number of moral and ethical issues that affect the life of every Christian in our state. These include family life, problems of the aging, legislative activities in Raleigh, and world hunger.

Two years ago the Council on Chirstian Life and Public Affairs of our State Convention initiated the Legislative Information Network to provide Baptists with accurate information regarding current legislation and to encourage Baptists to communicate to their elected representative opinions on current issues.

An interest in the problem of world hunger has grown among Baptists and a World Hunger Day has been set aside each year. Two pamphlets in the Light and Leaven series are available for churches to use in observance of this day. A special offering is received and sent to the Foreign Mission Board to be used by missionaries in countries where the need is the greatest.

Randolph Baptist Association will conduct a Family Life Conference in 1982 to encourage stronger family relationships and to minister to those families in distress. The Conference will be led by compassionate experts in the field of family life and training.

> Respectfully submitted, Justus McKeel

49 Historical Committee report presented by Elsie Hicks.

The Historical Report

This is the second year the Historical Committee has been in existence. You will find the following events that were taken from the annual letters. We would like to encourage the churches to report to the associational office or the Historical Committee events that are history in the churches. We have a brief history on each church where the Annual Session is being held this year. Please help us to keep a good history of our churches in this association.

- 1. Russell's Grove Church paid off the church debt, a 20 year debt paid off in four years and eight months. The note burning service was held January 4, 1981. They are in the process of remodeling their fellowship hall.
- 2. Clear View indebtment was paid off April 28, 1981. The note burning service was May 17, 1981. We thank God for supplying our needs and a beautiful place to worship.
- 3. Riverside Church debt has been retired.
- 4. Mt. Pleasant Church has started a new sanctuary.
- 5. Macedonia Church held the Ordination of Beauford Smith to the ministry, and elected him as Director of Church Programs. Purchased a church van. Installed handicap ramp and sidewalks at church.
- 6. Union Grove helped build a church in McCook, South Dakota.

Respectfully submitted, Edna Long, Chairman

HISTORY OF ASBURY BAPTIST CHURCH

The Asbury Baptist Church was organized in October, 1926. The building had been abandoned by the Methodist, hence the name Asbury. From a very small number of charter members the church has grown to a membership of 318. In 1954, a building program was begun with the addition of a beautiful modern Sanctuary, and in 1980, a fellowship hall was built.

We are proud of our Church, the unity of our membership and the worship we enjoy, and being debt free.

HISTORY OF WHITE'S MEMORIAL BAPTIST CHURCH

White's Memorial Baptist Church was started as a brush arbor in the early 1900's. The Rev. Joe Dan Hackney did the first preaching.

Moor's Chapel Church (now Franklinville Baptist Church) saw the need for a mission point at this location. Organizational services were held the second Sunday in May, 1908.

Voting by ballot was held to select a name. White's Memorial received the biggest majority. It was named after the Rev. W. R. White.

The first building was a one room structure. Now it is a brick structure with a seating capacity of 325-350 people. It has twelve classrooms and two offices. A brick parsonage was built and a fellowship hall was added in 1980.

Thomas C. Keaton was called to serve as the first pastor. The present pastor is Rev. Jack Sherron who returned to serve in 1978.

50 Alton Cook gave the report on the Annuity Board.

Annuity Report

"Unprecedented Growth and Startling Change"

"Nineteen hundred eighty has been a year of unprecedented growth and startling change," according to Dr. Darold H. Margan, president of the Southern Baptist Convention's Annuity Board.

Key statistical highlights in 1980 included:

- 1. A 13th Check amounting to 10 percent of a year's benefit was mailed to annuitants who retired before 1980.
- 2. A total of \$21,059,479 in retirement benefits was paid.
- 3. Insurance benefits through the Board's church, agency and seminary programs amounted to \$15,955,965.
- 4. Total assets held in trust at the year end equaled \$806,518,757. This figure represented a growth of \$139,043,770 over 1979's total.
- 5. Premium income totaled \$87,938,590. including contributions and relief receipts. A total of \$42,121,138. was designated for the Fixed Fund, \$3,620,501 was earmarked for the Balanced Fund and \$11,063,513 went into Plan A. Insurance premium totaled \$24,863,894.
- 6. At the close of 1980, the Board counted 20,527 church and agency member accounts in Plan A, 47,701 in the Fixed Fund, 6,033 in the Balanced Fund and 3,376 in the Variable Fund.

STATISTICAL HIGHLIGHTS 1981

Retirement Plans	Mem. Acct.	Insur.	Tot.	Mem.
Protection Section of Southern Baptist Retirement Program	8,536	*Health In Group Lif		$20,711 \\ 14,024$
Plan A (church-agency) Fixed Fund (church-agency)		Group Lit **Life Bene	and the Tables	17,802 2,328
Balanced Fund (church-agency)	6,033	Seminarian	Life	1,584
Variable Fund (church-agency)	3,376	Seminarian	Med.	4,245
Total Benefits Paid (retire- ment, including Variable) \$	321,059,479			
Relief Benefits	_ \$413,980			
Relief Recipients	407			

* Includes churches and agencies ** Closed to new members

DEPARTMENT OF RETIREMENT PLANNING Baptist State Convention of North Carolina

In North Carolina as of March 31, 1981 3,114 staff members of 2,353 churches and associations are participating in the Southern Baptist Retirement Program.

Through March 31, 1981, we had processed the following: 70 — Southern Baptist Retirement Program applications

11 — applications for age retirement benefits

442 - upgrades

One of the most exciting and far reaching aspects of our work for 1980 has been the printing of and response to the study guide, Planning The Rest of Your Life. This booklet is available from our office for church staff members, small study groups and church families who wish to have help in planning their retirement years.

The church's response to upgrading the staff member's retire-ment program is most encouraging. Ten (10%) percent of his/her annual compensation (salary, housing allowance, auto allowance, etc.) should be the minimum.

ASSOCIATION

In Randolph Association 33 churches and 41 staff members are participating in the retirement program. Of this number 13 are still participating on the minimum of \$33.34 per month. There is a great need to upgrade this to 10% of total salary for staff members.

> Respectfully submitted. Boyd Poe

The Biblical Recorder Report

Faced with the same inflationary pressures that every family has these days, the Recorder has managed to get through another year without an increase in subscription rates. A church can still send the Recorder to resident families for only 7ϕ a week per family, less than half the cost of a first class stamp and the best bargain in Christ-ian literature to be found anywhere. Thus the *Recorder* is doing its best to hold the line by getting out a good paper at reasonable costs.

J. Marse Grant, Editor

51 Presentation of the Christian Literature report given by Hansel Neatherv.

Christian Literature Report

Needless to say, the quality of our Baptist literature remains high. We need to keep in mind the three curriculum series for youth and adults — the Bible Book Curriculum Series, the Convention Uniform Curriculum Series, and the Life and Work Curriculum Series including Bible leaders (grades 1 and 2), Bible Discoverers (grades 3 and 4), and Bible Searchers (grades 5 and 6) materials. Each group of materials includes a teacher's quarterly, a resource kit, and a set of teaching pictures. Each group of materials also has three curriculum related items: a yearly recording of unit songs, a quarterly Bible study tape for workers and a quarterly teaching tape for children.

The Broadman Press which is the trade name of the general book publishing enterprise of the Sunday School Board of the Southern Baptist Convention has been busy again this year keeping us up to date by continually introducing new products. This year it has introduced 513 new items including 115 books, 1 motion picture, 25 filmstrips, 1 videotape, 61 audio cassettes, 2 slide sets, 4 tape tracts, 8 recordings, 7 choral or vocal collections, 4 choral works, 2 pieces of sheet music, 132 octavos, 4 instrumental parts, 23 instrumental collections, 12 cassettes, 1 8-track tape, 12 handbell pieces, and 99 new church supply items. During the same period, 254 old products were dropped by being declared out-of print or out-of-release. Those dropped included 88 books, 98 supplies, 27 audiovisuals, and 41 pieces of music.

Among the new books published, perhaps the most significant were Only The Beginning, The New Lottie Moon Story, A Theology for Children, How to Teach the Bible, Real Evangelism, and 4 volumes of Layman's Bible Commentary.

Broadman also entered the Vacation Bible School market for the first time, releasing materials for all age groups preschool through adults.

On January 2, Broadman assumed the publishing of two H. I. Hester books, The Great Heart of the Hebrew History and The Heart of the New Testament which is a major addition to the line.

Thus, may we ever be grateful to our heavenly Father for our dedicated writers and publishers who supply us each year with so much Christian literature of the highest quality.

> Respectfully submitted, Hansel C. Neathery

51 Mrs. Clara Goodman presented the report on Appreciation.

Appreciation Committee

The Psalmist said in chapter 133:1, "Behold, how good and how pleasant it is for brethren to dwell together in unity!"

We, too, as the Appreciation Committee thank our God for this unity we feel and see in our association.

We thank God for our Director of Missions, our moderator and all who had a part in planning and bringing this session together.

We are thankful for the guest speakers and for their dedication of their lives in our Lord's work and service. Our lives have been touched and highly blessed and challenged. And we thank you!

Our host churches, White's Memorial Baptist and Asbury Baptist and their pastors, we appreciate all your kindness and beautiful Christian fellowship and food.

And we want to thank God for the unifying influence of our Association that brings us together for this our 47th Associational Meeting.

Respectfully submitted, Clara Goodman Era Pritchard

53 Memorial Recognition was given by Robert L. Hughes.

Memorials

ASBURY

Mr. Zane Simmons

CENTER CROSS Mr. Ferman Cole

ASHEBORO, FIRST

Mr. Ronald E. Biddle Mr. G. Edward Miller Mr. Amelia Dobbins Mrs. J. V. (Johnsie) Luther Mr. Samuel H. West Mrs. Lacy (Hazel) Cole Mrs. A. C. (Dorothea) Jordan Mr. George T. Harvell

BALFOUR

Mr. John W. Daves Mr. Herman (Bill) Kivett Mr. Richard Kennedy

BEULAH

Mr. Nuby Purvis Mrs. Betty Seawell Mr. George Moore Mrs. Ann Oldham

CEDAR FALLS Mr. George Saunders **CENTRAL FALLS** Mrs. Jim Faukner

DEEP RIVER Mrs. Mausie Johnson

FRANKLINVILLE Mrs. Nora Bowman

GRAVEL HILL

Mrs. Annie Dorsett Mr. Reece Hogan Mr. Newton Pearce Mrs. Edith Loflin

GLENOLA

Mrs. Mildred White Mr. C. W. Ring Mrs. D. W. Sykes

34
GREYSTONE

Miss Gladys Saintsing Mrs. Siotha Beard Mrs. Bessie McPherson

HULDAH

Mr. D. R. Graves Mrs. Hazel Rollins

LIBERTY, FIRST

Mr. John Guy Reitzel Mrs. Felta Williams

MACEDONIA

Mr. Hal Millikan, Deacon Mrs. Minnie Brothers Mrs. Viola Brothers Mrs. Lula Smith Mr. Colon Hanner Mr. J. C. Lowe Mr. Fred Bowen

MT. LEBANON

Mr. Fenton Bean Mrs. Emma Luther Mrs. Queen Williams

MT. PLEASANT

Mr. M. M. Vickery Mrs. Donnie Williams Mr. J. J. Vickery, Deacon

OAKHURST

Mrs. Evelyn Anthony Mrs. Laura Luisi Mr. Vernon Freeman Mr. W. R. Voncannon OAKWOOD PARK Mrs. Helen Joyce

RAMSEUR, FIRST Mrs. Bertha Hicks

Mr. Harold M. Ellis

RANDLEMAN, FIRST

Mr. Harry D. Freeman, Dec.-Trustee Mr. Michael Teal Mrs. H. O. Barker Mr. Harry Hawkins, Dec.-Trustee Mr. Thomas E. Allred, Trustee

RIVERSIDE

Mr. Earl Ritter Mr. Terry Maness Mr. Clifford Hayes Mrs. Arlene M. Hussey Mr. Ralph Kiser

SHADY GROVE

Mrs. Maude Snyder Mrs. Donnie Lambert Mr. John Johnson

SOPHIA Mr. Robert Lockhart Mrs. Faye Nelson

UNION GROVE

Mr. L. C. Cole, Jr. Mrs. Lula Williams Mrs. Hester Latham

54 Speaking for Campbell College was Don McIntyre.

- 55 Hymn No. 384 "There Shall be Showers of Blessings" led by David Thomas with Fearl Humble at the piano.
- 56 Message on "Bold Evangelism" by Robert Stewart, North Carolina Baptist State Convention.

- 57 Video tape report on the work of the General Board.
- 58 Hymn No. 359 "Leaning on the everlasting Arm of God" led by David Thomas, Pearl Humble at the piano.
- 59 Scripture and prayer by Bill Barnes, Pastor of Sophia Baptist Church.
- 60 Special Music by David Thomas, Minister of Music at Asheboro First.
- 61 Annual Sermon by Justus McKeel, Pastor of the First Baptist Church of Ramseur.

Closing prayer by Robert Roberts

Evangelism Report

All baptist are urged to participate in the Joint Evangelistic Crusade in 1982. The Theme will be "Here's Hope." Interpretation Meetings have been held across the state to suggest plans and basic thrusts for the Joint Crusade effort, which is co-sponsored by the Baptist State Convention and General Baptist State Convention. The Simultaneous Revival dates for the areas are: Coastal — March 14-28; Piedmont — April 4-18; and Mountain — April 25-May 9, 1982. Every church is encouraged to plan a revival meeting during one of these suggested dates. Let us pray daily that every unsaved person in North Carolina will have the opportunity to hear the gospel of Christ by the end of 1982.

Churches are urged to have Lay Evangelism Schools in preparation for the '82 Joint Crusade. Master copies of transparencies to be used in teaching Lay Evangelism Schools were sent to all Directors of Missions. 73 associations have a trained Coordinator of Lay Evangelism Schools who will train other pastors in the association.

"Prayer and Awakening" was the theme of the 35th Statewide Evangelism Conference held February 2-3, 1981 in the Thomas Wolfe Auditorium, Asheville Civic Center, Asheville, North Carolina. About 2,400 pastors and lay persons attended this Conference.

Most of our associations have been involved in Bold Evangelism Clinics, encouraging church leaders to plan specific, on-going programs of evangelism in the local church, with the use of the notebook, Bold Evangelism through the Local Church. The other associations are asked to plan a Bold Evangelism Clinic, and churches are also urged to enlist a Local Church Task Force on Evangelism to involve more members in direct witnessing to unsaved persons.

Some of the associatins will be meeting before the dates of August 28, 29, and 30, but on these three nights, thousands of youth will be involved in our three Youth Evangelism Conferences. This is a first as, heretofore, we have had only one Youth Evangelism Conference. On August 28 the Conference will be in Fayetteville; on August 29, in Greensboro, and on August 30, in Asheville. We thank God for these three wonderful evangelistic opportunities and for what we believe He is going to do in these three services.

The Youth Evangelism Leadership Conference has rapidly become a major intensive equipping time for pastors and youth leaders. Key areas of the Conference are Personal Growth of the leader,

youth witness training and discipleship, and equipping adults to minister to youth. During the 1981 Conference, October 5-7, at Camp Caraway, Jack Taylor is the inspirational speaker.

Baptisms were up last year! Praise God! While it is too early to know, we all pray that North Carolina Baptists are recapturing the desire and commandment of the Lord to "feed my sheep." If so, we shall surely continue to see more persons led to receive Christ as Lord!

The 36th Statewide Evangelism Conference will be held in Greensboro during February 8-9, 1982.

On April 1, 1981, W. C. Lamb became Evangelism Consultant of the Hawaiian Baptist Convention.

The fall of 1981 found many of our sister churches preparing for the 1982 Joint Evangelistic Crusade. We look forward and encourage others to join in participation and receive the blessings that God will send. Preparation always promises a harvest and this is exactly what Randolph Baptists need: a harvest of souls!

> Respectfully submitted, Vernon B. McDaniel

Cooperative Program Report

This year the Cooperative Program will celebrate its 56th Anniversary. This represents fifty-six years of cooperatively sharing Christ with the world. Baptists have learned that we can accomplish more by working together in such a spirit of love and sharing. Through the years the Cooperative Program has become a united and continuous appeal for many causes, cutting out the need for many special offerings, and giving a day-by-day support for Baptist work.

During these days of an uncertain economy, each church is challanged to reaffirm its commitment to the Cooperative Program as our primary channel of mission support. The work of Christ must go on during good and bad economic times. We must proclaim Christ Lord to everyone under all economic conditions.

Our churches have rallied to our mission causes, for today the Cooperative Program is six percent ahead of the end of June in 1980. We are moving forward. This year's proposed Cooperative Program budget will top \$20 million; almost twice the \$11 million CP budget for 1976, the base year for doubling the budget under the Bold Mission program.

We believe that the Cooperative Program was and still is God's plan for Southern Baptist to carry out the Great Commission to reach every person in the world with the saving message of Christ. Under God, Baptists can and will continue to move forward under any trying economic conditions. Thus, His joy will become ours.

> Respectfully submitted, F. G. Alford

Record of Receipts

	0 1 00	1 0 00 01
CHURCH 1	0-1-80	to 9-30-81
Antioch		125.00
Armfield Heights		211.61
Asbury		120.00
Asheboro, First		3,999.96
Balfour		2,943.74
Beulah		2,530.00
Calvary		150.00
Caraway		150.00
Cedar Falls		810.63
Center Cross		159.14
Central Falls		436.93
Clear View		578.38
Cross Road		3,719.55
Deep River		960.00
Forest Park		1,257.37
Franklinville		1.036.96
Glenola		932.88
Gravel Hill		97.20
Greystone		1,852.96
Hughes Grove		-0-
Huldah		300.00
Liberty, First		990.00
Macedonia		851.80
Maple Springs		463.13
Mt. Lebanon		400.00
Mt. Pleasant		1.064.00
Oakhurst		2,000.04
Oakwood Park		330.00
Panther Creek		65.00
Ramseur, First	17. 618	1,202.29
Randleman, First		1,005.00
Richland		420.00
Riverside	1.1.1.1.1.1	300.00
Russell's Grove		2,671.14
Sandy Creek	AL APP	364.25
Seagrove, First		225.00
Shady Grove		330.00
Sophia		858.80
Union Grove		3,300.00
West Asheboro		15.00
West Asheboro		-0-
Whites Memorial		458.95
Worthville		429.50
State Convention		852.99
United Federal		1,743.75
Wachovia		531.80
Refund N. C. Tax		116.37
Miscellaneous		2,746.98
1115cenancous		
		\$ 46,108.10

Account and a phy and phy and a phy and phy and a phy and phy			T	2	. 10		0/	RJ	00	5	-	3	5	00	00
Ron Coppley Addition that St Mrs. Pat St Gilbert Haid Bobby Merri Reed Patris Reement Lin W.T. Garnert W.T. Garnert M.T. Garnert Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, Burs. Becky Mrs. Becky Delbert Ga			ni 1	(9	(21-7							İnsı	(5		ų
Ron. Copploy Route.8 And Current Mrs. Pat St four Mrs. Pat St four Mrs. Pat St as. Boad Bohby Merri as. Last Gilbert Hai as. Boad Bohby Merri as. Last Read Parris ast. Park Read Parris ast. Park Read Parris word Mrs. Hazol ost.t. First Ferment Lin word Doyle Oven, stell Strett kood Park Doyle Oven, stell Grove Jerry Christ ady Grove Mrs. Recky ion Grove Pilset			tnent Ion—rsb	tnar F saber	t grades))	snetne	ldren	th	ţlı		nloine er	e)noizzim	n nemt	dance ly Churc
8 Mara. Pat St Mara. Pat St Gilbert Hai Bobby Marris Read Parris Mara. Harel Ferment Lin W.T. Garmer Garland Kno Doyle Oven, Bill Hogan, St Rajph Gehr St Martha Crai t Martha Crai t Delbert Ga	di7		i enrol nd und	snrolm s or g	olmen olmen	ntoln d over	ang Ce	T. chil	T. you	ubs .T Ins		officer	n to tn di	g enri Shurch	weeki natte
Mrs. Pat St Gilbert Hai Gilbert Hai Reed Parris Reed Parris Reement Lin W.T. Garner K.T. Garner Bill Hogan, Bill Hogan, St Bill Hogan, St Bill Hogan, St Markha Grav Mrs. Becky Delbert Ga	27.	27203	ars a	year year	7 yea	e tiul ene 6	mlor	C.M.	c.M.	C.M.	a blo rroin	leral	churc olme) les ninie	ayarı gaini
Mrs. Pat Stratton, 2 Gilbert Haithcock, R Robby Merril, Route Reed Parris, Drawer Reed Parris, Drawer Ars. Hazal McCollum, Ferment Lindley, Rt. W.T. Garner, Route5, Garland Knott, Route5 Garland Knott, Route5 109/16 Owen, 535 Holl Bill Hogan, P.O. Boo st Ralph Gehr, 109 Depo st Ralph Gehr, 109 Depo st Martha Graves, Route Martha Graves, Route Martha Graves, Route Delbert Garner, Nout	RESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)		scho (5 ye Pres	Child C (6-11	tuoY (12-1)	bA II)	eni Eq	uə N				Ger	to 1	oT nT	Ava
Gilbert Haithcock, R Bobhy Merrill, Route Read Parris, Drawer Mes. Harah McCollum, Ferment Lindløy, Rt. W.T. Garner, Route5, Garland Knott, Route5 Garland Knott, Route5 Garland Knott, Route5 1991B 0wen, 533 holl Bill Hogan, P.O. Box Bill Hogan, P.O. Box St Ralph Gehr, 109 Depo st Ralph Gehr, 109 Depo st Ralph Gehr, 109 Depo st Martha Graves, Route Martha Graves, Route Delbert Garner, Nout	t., Asheboro	27203	2	22	18	25	0	0	0	0	0	-	0	68	47
Bobby Merrill, Route Reed Parris, Drawer Mrs. Hazal McGulum, Mrs. Hazal McGulum, Ferment Lindley, Rute K.T. Garner, RouteS, Garland Knott, RouteS, Garland Knott, RouteS, Bill Hogan, P.O. Box St Bill Hogan, P.O. Box St Bill Hogan, P.O. Box St Artha Grave, RouteS, RouteS Jerry Chriscoe, Jild, Box Delbert Garner, Rout Delbert Garner, Rout	inville	27248	0	0	80	11	0	0	0	0	0	4	0	23	23
Reed Parris, Drawer Mrs. Hazel McGulum, Ferment Lindley, Rt. W.T. Garner, Route5, Garland Knott, Route Garland Knott, Route5 19,11 Hogan, P.O. Bool Bill Hogan, P.O. Bool Bill Hogan, P.O. Bool Bill Hogan, P.O. Bool Brilh Gehr, Nout Martha Graves, Route Martha Graves, Route Martha Graves, Route Delbert Garner, Nout	sheboro	27203	22	33	29	93	0	20	25	63	0	3	0.	288	100
Mrs. Hazel McGollum, Ferment Lindley, Rt. Ferment Lindley, Rt. W.T. Garner, Route5, Garland Knott, Route Garland Knott, Route Bill Hogan, P.O. Box Bill Hogan, P.O. Box Statish Gent, 109 Depo St Ralph Gent, 109 Depo St Jarry Chriscoe, 1315 t Martha Graves, Route Martha Graves, Route Delbert Garner, Rout		27350	S	5	29	80	0	0	0.	0	4	2	D	53	29
Mrs. Hazel McGollum, Ferment Lindley, Rt. Ferment Lindley, Rt. W.T. Garner, Route5. Garland Knott, Route Garland Knott, Route Bill Hogan, P.O. Box st Riph Gehr, 109 Depo st Jarry Chrisce, 1315 t Martha Graves, Route Mrs. Becky Kidd, Box Delbert Garner, Nout			10	0	16	33	0	0	0	0	0	3	0	62	27
Ferment Lindley, Rt. 1, Box 158. S W.T. Garner, Route 3, Liberty Garland Knott, Route 4, Asheboro Doyle Owen, S35 Holly, Asheboro Bill Hogan, P.O. Box 534, Ramseur st Raph Gehr, 109 Depot Street, Rand Jerry Chriscoe, 1315 Spero Road, A Martha Graves, Route 1, Box 3591, Artheboro Derry Chriscoe, 1315 Spero Road, A Martha Graves, Route 1, Box 3591, Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 3561, Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 3563, Delbert Garner, Rou	ue, Asheboro	27203	7	12	16	31	0	0	0	0	0	3	0	69	33
W.T. Garner, Route 3, Liberty Garland Knott, Route 4, Asheboro Doyle Owen, 533 Holly, Asheboro Bill Hogan, P.O. Box 534, Ramseur st Raph Gehr, 109 Depot Street, Rand Arry Chriscoe, 1315 Spero Road, A Arrina Graves, Route 1, Box 354, Liberty hertha Graves, Route 1, Box 355, hertha Graves, Route 1, Box 355, Delbert Garner, Noute 1, Box 355,	Staley	27355	0	16	13	23	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	54	35
Garland Knott, Route 4, Asheboro Doyle Owen, 533 Holly, Asheboro tt Bill Hogan, P.O. Box 534, Ramseur rist Ralph Gehr, 109 Depot Street, Rand a Jerry Chriscoe, 1315 Spene Road, A est Martha Graves, Route 1, Box 3594, Mers hes. Becky Kidd, Box 843, Libbergy Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 353,		27298	7	7	10	S	24	0	0	0	0	3	0	49	31
Doyle Owen, 533 Holly, Asheboro itt Bill Hogan, P.O. Box 534, Ramseur irst Ralph Gehr, 109 Depot Street, Rand a Jerry Chriscoe, 1315 Spenc Road, A a Jerry Chriscoe, 1315 Spenc Road, A b Martha Grave, Route I, Box 3595, Mars, Beck Martha Graver, Route I, Box 3535, Delbert Garner, Route I, Box 355, Delbert Garner, Route I, Box 3		27203	0	4	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	. 2	0	36	20
Bill Hogan, P.O. Rox 534, Ramseur Ralph Gehr, 109 Depot Street, Rand Jerry Chriscoe, 1315 Spero Road, A Martha Graves, Route 1, Box 3594, Mrs. Becky Kidd, Box 843, Liber97, Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 353,		27203	9	3	7	13	0	0	0	. 0	0	-	.0	30	19
Ralph Gehr, 109 Depot Street, Rand Jerry Chriscoe, 1315 Spero Road, A Martha Graves, Rute 1, Box 359E, Mrs. Becky Kidd, Box 843, Liberty Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 363,		27316	S	9	5	16	. 0	0	0	0	0	2	0	34	22
Jerry Chriscoe, 1315 Spero Road. A tt Martha Graves, Route 1, Box 3595, Mrs. Becky Kidd, Box 843, Liberry Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 363,	11 eman	27317	0	0	4	13	0	4	0	2	0	3	0	26	12
tt Martha Graves, Route 1, Box 359E, Mrs. Becky Kidd, Box 843, Liberty Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 363,	Asheboro	27203	11	0	15	25	0	0	3	2	30	3	0	116	36
Mrs. Recky Kidd, Box 843, Liberty Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 363,	Seagrove	27341	9	16	3	20	0	0	0	0	2	1	0	48	44
Delbert Garner, Route 1, Box 363,		27298	0	3	7	10	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.	20	14
	Seagrove	27341	4	10	27	40	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	98	72

- water

Association		(Month & Dav) - 1981										-				
Randolph State North Carolina		1	1		Medium City (10,000- 49,999 5-Downtown 6-Neighborhood 7-Suburban	0- Large City (50.000 or more 8-Downtown 9-Neighborhood 0-Suburban	0 . B	stter,			t members			ti smo ti	ноше bbsrty	it end of ear
Director of Associational Missiona Juu Address Juo. Box 2167 CHURCHES	ison Rotan Sate Ciy Ashebron North Carolina Pastons & ADDEssee (MeLUDE ZIP COD	Zip 27203 El	onuţ A	ear organized s a church	<pre>services</pre>	e on Sunday?	Line additions (by	embers lost (by le	sath, statement, e resent resident m	nebizernon finezer	rand total present	o. méembers recei nord fisites recei	o. members lost t aptist Churches	alue of pastor's hi wned by the churc	alue of church pro slue of church pro l s'totseg gaibulou	te tenurch debt a stor debt around bete storestional y
Antioch	Kenneth Lee Green, Route 1, Seagrove	27341	Randolph	1954	~	-		N 0	99	-	70		N O	•	120.000	10.000
Armfield Heights	John F. Oliver, 762 Spencer, Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1964	6 X	1	4	37	83	21	104	-	4	46,000	166.000	26.766
Asbury	Jimmy Upton, Route 2, Seagrove	27341	Montgomery	1926	1	X 6	м	10	318	0	318	0	0	17,000	180.000	
.Asheboro, First	Vernon B. McDaniel, Box 936, Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1902	5 X	13	34	34	749	398	1147	6	10	0	1,600,000	261,000
Balfour	Billy L. Kincaid, 2034 Heritage Court, Asheboro	0 27203	Randolph	1931	6 X	19	25	.20	557	120	677	5	2	0	000-006	201 170
Beulah	Curtis L. Barbery, Route 2, Bennett	27208	Randolph	1902	1 X	6	2	1	547	39	586	-	0	74,800	825,000	. 0
Calvary	David A. Thomas, Sr., Rt. 4, Box 30, Siler City	:y 27344	Randolph	1953	3 X	0	2	M	42	33	75	0	0	0	204,000	0
Caraway	Larry-D. Pugh, Rt. 1, Box 209, Sophia	27350.	Randolph	1898	XI	0	9	. 2	. 62	12	133	0	0	30,000	60,000	3,000
Cedar Falls	Wilbur Eaton, Box 197, Cedar Falls	27230	Randolph	1844	2 X	80	2	7	181	23	204	0	0.	40,000	160,000	0.
Center Cross	Ron Copple, Route 8	27203	Randolph	1879	3 X	9	4	-	135	3	138	0	0	0	100,000	0
Central Falls	John Mangum, Box 306, Central Falls	27232	Randolph	1893	7 X	13	м	7.	181	163	344	. 0	. M	25,000	200,000	0
Clear View	Tim Strider, Route 1, Box 55, Franklinville	27248	Randolph	1957	1 X	6	4	0	119	30	149	0	0	75,000	. 110,000	0
Cross Road	Don McIntyre, Route 4, Box 56-B	27203	Randolph	1978	7 X	43	70	80	402	0	402	80	0	0	600,000	375,000
.Deep River	Roger Mercer, Route 1, Box 208, Ramseur	27316	Randolph	1894	I X	2	4	м	201	87	288	0	1	35,000	163,000	49,541
Forest Park	Kermit Gray, 302 Stout Street, Randleman	27317	Randolph	1964	4 X	11	3	80	172	95	267	0	2	0	325,000	39,493
Franklinville	Dan Wood, Box 111, Franklinville	27248	Randolph	1887	3 X	0	м	S	154	130	284	0	0	35,000	205,000	0
Glenola	Cabot Inman, Box 4133, High Point	27263	Randolph	1914	3 X	4	1	00	175	129	304	0	1	60,000	419,000	5,000
Gravel Hill	F.E. Baucom, Route 3, Denton	27239	Randolph	1901	1 X	0	-	7	148	29	177	0	0	15,000	97,000	0
Greystone	Cecil Johnson, 805 Greystone Road	27203	Randolph	1351	6 X	4	3	13	216	72	288	-	4	60,000	500,000	0
Hughes Grove																
Huldah	Amos Garner, Route 1, Seagrove	27341	Randolph	1896	_	0 X	2	io	189	30	219	0	м	40,000	300,000	49,122
Liberty, First	Reginald Dawkins, Box 816, Liberty	27298	Randolph	1886	2	X 6	. 10	9	231	100	331	-	ю	90,000	565,000	115,877
Macedonia	F.G.Alford, Rt. 2, Box 82, Liberty	27298	Randolph	1880		x ii	6	6	257	40	297	4	0	31,900	275,000	0
Maple Springs	Griffin Bailey, Box 242, Seagrove	27341	Randolph	1888	-	xi	.2	. 4	90	23	113	0	0	45,000	183,000	4,095
-Mt. Lebanon	Ernest Mangum.'Magnolia Drive. Randleman	27316	Randolph													

TABLE A CHURCH MEMBERSHIP AND OTH	ER INFORMATION YEAR ENDING SEP	1981			4	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	R	24	63	58
Association State North Carol	(Mooffi & Day)	(ay)	1-Open Country 2-Village (under 500 pop.) 3-Town (500 2499)	Mediur 5-Dov		 Large City (50,000 Large City (50,000 Se more or more or more B - Downtown B - Neighborhood 			mbers	тетрега	members	mont be s	-uou	ti əm I	ome serty	end of ar
Director of Associational Missions Judson Rotan Address	City State			bəzin da		smeit smeit	t (by I t, etc.)	lost (by let itement, eta	əm tnəbizə	tnsbizsrnoi	al present	bers receive ist Churche	bers lost to bers lost to	ion z'rotzaq Horuno entr	pastor's ho	tch debt at ciational ye
P.0. Box 2167	Asheboro North Carolina		L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L	ר סרצפו כחערכ	Servi Servi blad	S UO	er add		r fnaz	n tnəz	tot bn	itqs8-	memt D fzifi	yd by Yd by	o to su gnibu	al chui
CHURCHES	PASTORS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)		inoj	e se e se	*	Tota	otho Jetz		Pres	Pres	Grai	.oN	.oN Bap	nwo	Valu	Tots
Mt. Pleasant	Altan G. Cook, Box 442-A, Liberty	27298	Randolph	1872	I X	4	12	13	244	20	264	0	0	36,000	156,000	175,000
Oakhurst	Rob Roberts, 2311 S. Fayetteville St., Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1945	7 X	13	80	17	424	66	523	1	4	48,375	488,100	0
Oakwood Park	Carl Zeigler, Route 7, Box 86, Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1952	7	X 4	0	6	87	17	98	0	4	0	100,000	0
Panther Creek	John Beane, Route 4, Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1942	X	0	2	40	28	68	96	0	0	0	45,000	0
Ramseur. First	Justus McKeel, Box 255, Ramseur	27316	Randolph	1850	3 X	.9	1	9	267	96	363	1	2	35,000	270,000	0
Randleman, First	B.G. Pratt, 201 Forrest Dr., Randleman	27317	Randolph	1879	4 X	S	S	18	256	112	368	0	3	65,000	425,000	0
Richland	Thomas Smith, Route 1, Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1951	-	X 0	2	9	238	0	238	0	0	0	500,000	124,000
Riverside			Randolph	1910	_	X 0	0	11	63	77	140	0	2	30,000	50,0000	2,000
Russell's Grove	Bobby Goodman, Rt. 7, Box 372, Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1935	2 X	8	12	9	175	130	245	.0	0	40,000	230,000	0
Sandy Creek	Charles Penley, Rt. 1. Box 360. Liberty	27298	Randolph	1755	-	X 6	1	1	·131	21	152	1	-	75,000	125,000	0
Seagrove, First	R.L. Hughes, 1827 Lambert Drive, Asheboro	27203	Randolph	1566	M	X 3	9	г	143	0	143	0	0	35,000	250,000	1,122
Shady Grove	Grady Edwards, Route 1, Staley	27355	Randolph	1755	_	X 1	0	9	149	33	182	0	0	40,000	230,000	0
Sophia	Bill Barnes, Route 2, Trinity	27263	Randolph	1559	3 X.	ю	12	7	186	17	203	1	0	0	116,000	26,460
Union Grove	David McLaurin, Route 1, Box 75, Seagrove	27341	Randolph	1885	X	17	4	42	500	54	554	1	18	75,000	675,000	0
West Asheboro	Charlie Miller, 633 Avondale, Asheboro	27203	Randolph		_											
Westfield	Ray Moon, Route 1, Trinity	27370	Randolph	1915	-	X 0	6	.2	64	0 .	64	0	0	0	100,000	0
White's Memorial	Jack Sherron, Route L, Box 370, Randleman	27317	Randolph	1908	-	X 8	S	2	157	75	232	0	0	75,000	200,000	23,000
Worthville	Clyde Dawkins, Jr., 100 Stevens St., Randleman	27317	Randolph .	1966	2 X	2	0	0	51	0	51	0	0	0	70,000	0
									27	1	10.04	17				
									2		-		1000			
					2											
											-					
					-								-			

Association Randolph State North Carolina	YEAH ENDING -September JU-	1981	54 55	56	25	58	59	60	61	62	63	64	65	99	67	68	69 7	70 71	-	12 13
State North Carolin	(Month & Day)			-		9lgni2-	narried noiteu					tu								
Associational Sunday School Director	18	finamio.	rs) Jment	5 years) Brades 1-6) Brades 1-6)		mrolment r H.S. grad	r-Jnsmlorn r. N.S.H 1		Jnemlore	fnemlorn	tnsmlorn	rs enrolmei	(s)noissim	tna		Kpn1S alto	1		°S	fnemlorne
Address	City State Zip	108	o Z Year	n enroli	emioine	is tiubA	is flubA	nrolmen	Adult er (19vo	iə Yewâ	a punc		сµ	enrolm	bnotte		tns bslorn:	Apnis	ent B.V.n.	
CHURCHES	SUNDAY SCHOOL DIRECTORS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP COI	CODE)	(Birth to	Children	9 dtuol	gnuo¥ (95-81)	gnuo¥ (85.81)	e2:05)	, toins2 bns 03)	stiubA	dsmoH		of chur	School	School	Sconba	enrolm	Bible S	enrolm	mionna
Antioch	Marvin Brim, Route 4, Asheboro 2	27203	0 2	10	4	4	4	10	20	0	0	0	0	54	34	0 0	. 54	25	0	25
Ammfiald Haighs	unsford Boute 7. Asheboro	27203	1 6	13	13	0	0	49	0	0	0	4	0	86	42	0 0	0	17.	0	173
Asbury Asbury	e punsiona, route 2, Seagrove	27341	9 13	29	32	23	. 0	67	32	0	0	0	0 1	195 1	58	3 0	195	5 76	0	76
Asheboro, First	Charles Havens, 2363 Vestal Creek Ct. Asheboro	0 27203	0 20	47	68	7	43	111	224	0	32	6	0 5	567 3	316	0 0	883	3 100	0 0	100
Balfour	Eugene McMasters, 1104 Oakgrove Rd., Asheboro	27203	0 37	65	48	14	14	149	63	0	11	7 1	139 5	547 3	375	0 0	547	7 198	0	198
Beulah	Jimmy Russell, Route 1, Robbins	27325	0 66	94	67	41	43	136	56	0	0	7	0 5	510 3	390	0 0	-	0 260	0 0	260
Calvary	Fred Cole, P.O. Box 1635, Asheboro	27203	0 5	4	4	10	9	15	м	0	0	7	0	54	45	0 0		54 37	7 0	37
Caraway	Joyce King, P.O. Box 4301, Archdale	27263	0 6	9	9	м	0	22	0	0	. 0	1	0	44	28	0 0	~	44 1	7 0	17
Cedar Falls	Clayton Spencer, Route 6, Asheboro	27203	0 16	29	22	9	9	59	23	0	0	2	0 1	.63	86	4 0	16	63 105	0	105
Center Cross	Marshall Eppe, Star, N. C.		4 9	14	20	6	11	36	15	ы	2	15	0 1	38	16	0 0	0.	9 114	1 0	114
Central Fa-1s	Bobby Spencer, Route 2, Denton	27239	5 10	16	25	30	20	41	54	0	0	0	0 2	210 1	134	0 0	-	0 58	8 0	58
· Clear View	Clinton Nance, Route 2, Box 348, Randleman	27317	3 12	18	10	6	17	12	0	0	0	ю	0	84	78	0 0	-	0 61	38	. 66
Cross Road	ry R	27203	0 55	48	44	48	59	211	28	0	0	12	0 5	505 2	218	0 0	218	101	0	101
Deep River	Wade Powell, Route 1, Ramseur	27316	10 . 7	20	21	20	11	81	26	0	0	S	0 1	189 1	122	0 0	189	83	0	83
Forest Park	Sunny Gordon, Rt. q, Box 459, Randleman	27316	0 25	62	40	м	11	53	15	0	0	4	0 2	209 1	102	0 0	209	121	36	5 157
Franklinville	Judy Kirkman, P.O. Box 282, Ramseur	27316	0 6	1	м	4	00	32	44	0	12	4	0 1	124	67	0 0	12,	31	0	31
Glenola	Billy Self, Route 3, Box 451, High Point	27263	6 16	14	1 14	19	31	68	25	0	12	N	0 2	210 1	145	0 0	21(96 (0	98
Gravel Hill	Sidney Loflin, Route 3, Denton	27239	0 12	1	2 15	10	26	12	12	0	0	S	0 1	104	72	0 0	104	62	0	62
Greystone	Sam Fretwell, Route 4, Box 32, Asheboro	27203	7 12	23	5 20	00	27	48	40	s	0	4	0 1	104	98	0 0	104	120	0	120
Hughes Grove			-													-	+	+		+
Huldah	Clinton Brown, Route 4, Asheboro	27203	6 7	36	5 21	0	18	11	34	0	0	П	0 134	4	87	0 0	134	89	0	89
Liberty, First	Joe Flynt, Rt. 2, Box 454, Liberty	27298	0 13	20	0 18	4	4	94	20	0	0	4	0 177		110	0 0	177	41	0	41
Macedonia	A.B. York, Jr., Rt.2, Box 161, Liberty	27298	0 18		15 20	13	10	35	30	0	0	4	0 14	45	100	1 22	2 167	7 66	0	66
Maple Springs	Warren H. Leach, Route 8, Asheboro	27203	9	-	9 9	6	0	14	18	0	0	ю	0 6	69	54	0	0 69	9 46	0	46
Me Lehanon	Robert Byrd, Route 5, Asheboro	27203	0	6 11	1 6	0	28	0	18	0	0	4	0 1 7	73	42	. 0	0 73	5 61	0	61

IABLE E WUMAN D MISSIONARI UNION	YEAR ENDING	T 20 1981	20	LOL DOL	102	103	104	105 .	106	101	108	ROI	011		711	
Association	(Month & Day	k Day)		N	Number of	Organizations	ations						Enrolment			
Randolph			T	-	-		t					(
State North Carolin	arolina		(1004		ta years) n				er—			29 years en				ţu
Associational WMU Director Toni U Address Doute 2 Box 150	Toni Underwood City State N. C.	Zip 27317	r Friends s and not in scl not in scl		Young Wome 2.H to 2169 Aguotif noi	t Momen)	io (s)n	to radmun zations	n Friends send unde school)	n Action (ears or ; 1-6)	2 7-12) Years or 12	Young Wome (ears or H.S. tion through	t Women) d over)	officers	to (s)no	pniopno I enrolmen
Autor to sumo			-1301	raden raeta	1211qa	sitqs	hurch	ı leto insgr	Acar	6 LL-9	12-17 12-17 12-17	tsitge (05.81 feuber		NWA	hissid Aissid	leto) UMW
CHUNCHES			un	18 DA	58 81)	8		10	Ç)	97	1)	13 L) 8		W		A
Asheboro, First	Mrs. Kentie Rowland, Route 1, Box 417-A, Asheboro	27203	-	1 1	0	-	1	4	30	45	20	0	145	6	0	248
Balfour	Mrs. Lucy Garner, 213 Hughes St., Asheboro	27203	-	1 1	-	2	0.	9	14	20	18	16	52	3	0	123
Cedar Falls	Mrs. Edith Benbow, Route 1, Franklinville	27248	0	0 0	0	-	0	-	0	0	0	0	110	2	0	12
Central Falls	Margaret Dula, Route 2, Randleman	27317	-	1 1	0	-	· 0	4	7	s	8	0	41	0	0	61
Class Witch			1	1 0	Ċ	-	. 0	м	4	9	0	0	13	2	0	25
Cuose Bood			1	2 1	0	0	0	4	9	12	4	0	0	1	0	23
Deen Diver	Mrs. Pauline Saunders, Route 4, Box 117, Siler City	27344	1	1 1	0	-	0	. 4	2	9	S	0	7	7	0	27
Toract Dark		27203	1	1 0	0	-	0	м	9	9	0	0	13	9	0	31
Branklinville	0.000	27248	1	0 0	0	-	0	2	12	0	0	0	9	1	2	22
Grevstone	Mrs. Carolyn Johnson, 863 Greystone, Asheboro	27203	-	1 1	0	-	0	4	7	6	4	0	22	5	0	47
Huldah		27203	0	0 0	0	-	0	-	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	19
Liberty. First	Mrs. Sallie Ward, P.O. Box 596, Liberty	27298	1	1 1	0	-	a	4	ю	.4	6	0	32	4	0	52
Macedonia					0	0	0	2	0	0	0	0	17	З	0	20
Mt. Lehanon	Teresa Williams, Route 5, Asĥeboro	27203	0	0 0	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	2	S	2	0	14
Mt Pleasant	Mrs. Louise Driggers, P.O. Box 1354, Liberty	27298	1	1 1	0	-	0	4	9	80	З	0	21	3	0	31
Oakhiirst	Mrs. Beverly Moore, 811 Old Liberty Road, Asheboro	27203	1	1 1	o	-	-	s	0	s	14	0	24	1	0	44
Oakwood Park	Mrs. Ben Davis, Route 1, Box 427, Asĥeboro	27203	1	1 1	0	-	0	4	4	S	S	0	10	0	1	26
Ramseur. First	Mrs. Juanita Luther, P.O. Box 786, Ramseur,	27316	ч	2 1	-	-	0	9	12	20	80	80	27	2	0	77
Randleman. First	Mrs. Helen Ford, 414 Park Street, Randleman	27317	0	1 1	0	-	0	3	0	4	2	0	16	1	0	26
Richland	Mrs. Janice Hancock, 806 Glenwood Road, Asheboro	27203	Ó	0 0	0	0	-	٦	0	0	0	0	18	3	0	21
Russell Grove	Mrs. Nancy King, Route 7, Box 366, Asheboro	27203	1	1 1	0	-	0	4	2	5	S	0	11	1	0	29
Sandy Creek	Mrs. Connie Heilig, Route 1, Box 420, Liberty	27298	1	1 1	0	-	0	4	9	7	S	0	12	4	0	34
Shady Grove	Mrs. Becky Kidd, P.O. Box 843, Liberty	27298	0	0 0	0.	-	0	T	0	0	0	0	10	1	0	11
Union Grove	Mrs. Pat Ray, Route 2, Box 374, Seagrove	27341	2	2 3	-	-	0	6	22	11	12	14	30	15	0	104

Arenciation					011	111	011		171		164	
		(Month & Day)		G	98				h	po		
State Randolph	018ma		(9·1 29	SI-T 29b	ommitte	-tnan	-Inan	-Inan	-tnan ewanaA	ofterho	(s)ua	heofiad
North US Ional Brotherhood Director	oole		or grade	s or Brad	o pue .	niorna r	nloins r	n enroln tion	or Lay	od direc stal Bra	oiezim to	lto18 gn
Address Jericho Road	City State N. C. Asheboro	Zip 27203	years aders	7 years eers	lirector		ist Mer 15	neM tzi ISA noi:	rəM fzi gnizza	ansp 19	lment o Intch	iogno l fneml
CHURCHES	BROTHERHOOD DIRECTORS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP C	CODE)	surð (1-8)	noi9 1-21)	d AA	iqe8 ise8	gapt Pray	iqeð sziM	tqe8 ntiW	Brot offic offic	Enro of ci	stoT enro
Asheboro, First	W.E. Perdue, Route 1, Box 42-C, Asheboro,	27203	45	S	25	0	0	0	0	2	0	91
Balfour	Bob Howard, 201 Sterling Street, Asheboro	27203	17	3	20	0	0	0	0	2	0	42
Calvary	Bobby Poole, Route 4, Box 30, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	0	00	0	0	0	0	8.
Central Falls	Obie Miller, Route 2, Randleman	27317	0	0	0	S	0	0	0	1	0	6
Clear View	Bruce Smith, Route 2, Box 65-B, Franklinville	27248	10	0	0	9	0	0	1	З	0	20
Cross Road			6	6	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	18
Forest Park	Larry Lambert, Route 1, Box 414, Franklinville	27248	7	80	0	7	0	0	0	0	0	22
Greystone	James Lane, 913 Shamrock Road, Asheboro	27203	7	0	1	0	0	80	0	1	0	17
Liberty, First	David Bullard, P.O. Box 742, Liberty	27298	0	0	0	17	0	0	0	4	0	30
Mt. Lebanon	Bobby Nance, 2106 Lindale, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	0	12	0	0	1	0	13
Mt. Pleasant	Joel Poe, Route 2, Box 366, Liberty	27298	0	15	1	9	0	0	0	1	0	23
Oakhurst	Alvin Williamson, 1220 Henry Road, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Oakwood Park			4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	9
Ramseur, First	Gilbert Buckner, Route 2, Box 83, Ramseur	27316	8	0	0	23	0	. 0	0	3	0.	34
Randleman, First			4	0	0	18	0	0	0	0	0	22
Russell Grove	Gary Callicutt, Route 8, Box 387, Asheboro,	27203	2	2	1	7	0	0	0	1	0	13
Sandy Creek			10	11	2	0	0	0	. 0	0	0	23
Union Grove	Clinton McNeill, P.O. Hox 85, Seagrove	27341	13	80	9	9	0	0	0	0	0	33
							1		0			- Andrew -
								ELS.	1. 1. S. S. S.			
		*										

and a

E G TOTAL RECEIPTS, LC	TABLE G TOTAL RECEIPTS, LOCAL EXPENDITURES & STEWARDSHIP	YEAR ENDING	.1961 21	22 23	27a	27 b	124	125	126	127	128	129	130	131	132	133
Association		(Month &	(Day)		Budget promotion or emphasis used during the year	n Budget						year				
ro1	s R. Lane State City Achehoro M Ashehoro M Treasurers & Addresses	Z (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)	Number of tithers	Cooperative Program goals as percent of rotal budget Associational missions go percent of total budget None	Forward Program or Alternate Committed to Ministries Tithers Commitment	NO XE2 Other -	Total tithes, all offerings and special gifts -	All gther receipts	rotāl receipt <u>s</u>	Maney borrowed Auring the year	church staff salaries	wan no tuo biaq vanom Ant gnitub nottourtence	Debt retirement during the year	Church literature	All other local expenditures	Total local expenditures
Antioch	Patsy Thompson, Route 7, Ashe	Ashehoro	27203 15	0 0	X	X	8,040	8	8,040	0	3,874	0	1,754	.156	2,812	8,597
Armfield Heighs	Glenn Hurley, Peachtree Street	et, Asheboro	27203 671	710 1		X X	23,360	15	26,375	0	17,319	0	3,149	1,253	4,325	26,047
Asbury	Eunice Hancock, Route 2, Seag	Seagrove	27341 43	3 0 0		X	63,316	5,654	68,971	0	21,061	0	16,000	020	4,360	52,392
Asheboro, First	Henry E. Burch, Route 2, Box	15-B, Asheboro	27203 2971	715 2	X	X	252,027	7,778	259,805	0	54,742	0	29,691	8,000	31,300	123,733
Balfour	Mrs. Brenda Pritchard, Route	3, Box 123	27203	14 2		X	193,373		. 193,373	0	54.118	0	47.805	23.776	37.546	163.245
Beulah	L. L. Purvis, Route 2, Bennett	ţ	27208 250	0 8 2	1	x x	208,416	15,845	224,259	0	64,892	11,496	0	5,119	45,186	126,693
Calvary	Mrs. Mary Thornburg, Rt.3, Bc	Box 98 Asheboro	27203 18			XX	24,760	122	24,882	0	7,660	12,766	0	456	6,273	27,155
Cararay	Childress, Rt. 1, Box	163, Sophia	27350 9	10 2		X	9,459	0	9,459	3,000	5,261	7,000	533	352	4,982	19,148
Cedar Falls	Mrs. Brenda Wicker, Rt. 2, Bc	Box 397, Randlem	27317 eman .45	S 7 3	1	x x	30,860	0	30,860	0	16,105	0.	0	962	8,968	26,036
Center Cross	Amanda Greene. Route 8. Asheborc	boro	27203 18	15 10	X	. x	35,156	382	35,538	0	6.120	0	0	882	3.917	10.919
Central Falls	Poole, P.O. Box 274,	Central Falls	27232 75	5 1	X	X	47,306	426	47,732	0	14,357	0	0	886	17,804	38,048
Clear View	Jimmy Smith, P.O. Box 245, Ce	Cedar Falls	27230 27	12 2		XX	34,802	0	34,802	0	12,880	0	4,097	845	5,301	24,123
Cross Road	Jim Painter, 603 Parkview, As	Asheboro	27203 150	0		XX	178,648	1,691	180,340	38,250	37,360	51,154	47,526	3,696	38,819	178,556
Deep River	na Freeman, Route 1,	Asheboro	27203	12 2.		X	46,008	168	46,176	6,000	18,020	0	5,075	1,621	22,767	47,482
Forest Park	Ingold, 925 Centrl	27 Falls Rd., Asheboro	27203 oro 40	13 3	_	XX	48,970	2,543	51,513	0	19.572	0	11.625	2,687	7.623	51 507
Franklinville	Lawrence Grose, Rt. 6, Box 30	30, Asheboro	27203 37	15 3	X	X	47,135	0	47,135	0	11,413	0	0	1,067	1,914	24,394
Glenola	Protus Wood, 4919 Wood Ave.,	High Point	27263 78	5 2		XX	47,268	825	48,093	0	14,960	25,123	4,800	2,633	10,914	58,430
Gravel Hill	Mrs. Joyce Snider, Rt. 2, Del	Denton	27239 30		X		X 22,917	0	22,917	0	12,230	0	0	416	875	13,105
Greystone	Charles Beane, 620 Hemlock, /	Asheboro	27203	20 3		XX	77,189	1,960	79,150	2,774	25,409	0	2,087	2,103	49.590	79,190
Huldah	Sam Jordan. Route 8. Asheboro	0	27203	13	X	X .	41,798	0	41.798	0	10.142	d	16,372	817	1 912	797 297
Hughes Grove																
Liberty, First	Marie Luther, Box 25, Liberty		27298		X	X	87,132	0	87,132	0	25,877	0	17,750	2,177	36,141	81.945
Macedonia .	Grace Wolfe, Rt. 2, Box 47, L	Liberty	27298 20	6 2		XX	40,629	57	40,686	0	14,589	0	0	1,076	25,722	41,387
Manle Springs.	Mrs.Fay Callicutt, Route 8, A	Asheboro	27203 25	5 7.2		XX	20,444	45	20,489	0	5,935	0	6,511	408	5,665	18,519
			-						COF	•	7 700	0	0	630	9 662	17,992

TABLE G TOTAL RECEIPTS, LOCAL EXPEN	DITURES & STEWARDSHIP YEAR ENDING 9/30	1961 21 22	23	. 27a	27 b	124	125	126	127	128	129	130	131	132	133
Association Rando1ph	(W)		ш. <u>о</u>	Budget promotion or emphasis used during the year	Budget						year				
State North Carolina		SE SIE	1900	seinte		T Terings				səir	wan n adt gn	Suitul			
Associational Treasurer Tames D Tame	lane	pudget Jegbud	ital bu	iniM d		to Ile , sttig	stqiəo.	st	year owed	ieles H	o tuo inub m) jnom	eruter		sə
Address 913 Shan	James N. Latte City State Zip 913 Shamrock Road Asheboro N. C. 27203	if to 19 Prof Prog	of fo fn	rd Prog strate itted to s Comr		zərtit Isicəqi	ther re	receip	ng the port	tets do	biad Ys tructio	retirei Iear	istil do	ther lo indituri	lecol l nutibre
CHURCHES	TREASURERS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)	Coopera Theorem	None	or Alte	NO AES	Total	o IIA	letoT	Moni	Сриг	Mon	the) (off	сил		stot expe
Mt. Pleasant	Bovd Poe. P.O. Box 725. Liberty 27298	98 50 14	2 X		×	61,411	15,421	76,832	175,000	14,210	83,385	7,030	2,191	12,065	118,881
Oathumet	I r Smith 313 Monton Avenue Ashehoro 27203	03 70 9	2 X		X	66,458	3,937	70,395 .	0	21,877	0	2,832	4,146	9,547	38,402
Oakwood Dawk	+ Edwards Route 1. Box]	03 12 10	2 X		X	26,337	900	27,237	0	7,118	U	0	1,784	5,709	12,845
Danthar Creek	Voncannon. P.O. I	41 15	X		X	X 10,073	0	10,073	0	4,160	2,613	0	198	4,531	11,502
Damean Rivet	Clark P.O. Box 525. Ramseur	16 45 25	2	X	×	66.572	1.136	67.708	0	21.365	0	0	5.527	13,428	40.320
Dandlaman First	thins 115 Neal St I	17 95 13	2 X		×	61,670	0	61,670	0	21,260	10,158	0	2,637	6,938	40,993
Dichland	ute 1. Ashebord	203 50			×	78,528	0	78,528	0	15,990	0	17,265	1,549	12,810	47,614
	Common Doute 1 Segurove	8 14		X	X	19.333	0	19,333	0	5,268	0	5,575	379	3,720	14,563
ants radiu	P+ 0 Dov 207 Ach	203 20 15	X			60,111	218	60,329	0	11,925	8,526	3,413	1,663	11,664	37,190
avoru s'unosent	ner (Jec vod (o 11)	25	-		×	24,032	0	24,032	0	11,223	0	0	1,538	7,324	20,085
Sandy Lreek	1 KOUCH, KOULE 1, BUA 342, HIVE F			,	X	35.528	0	35.528	0	2.600	. 0 .	7.944	1,642	16,469	28,656
Seagrove, First	Cecil Moore, Route 8, Box 383, Asheboro 27203	39	-	×			140			12 986	737	9.716	662	9.692	33.793
Shady Grove	Charles Edwards, Route 1, Staley 273	27355 30 10	-	X			0+1				101				
Sophia	Henry Bame, Route 3, High Point 27263	263 15 2	2	X	×	54,134	0	54,134	0	21,142	0	15,054	855	0,994	44,040
llnion Grove	Colon McNeill, Rt. 2, Box 358, Seagrove 27341	541 20012	3 . X		×	141,390	6,607	147,997	0	18,010	0	8,228	4,252	52,069	82,559
West ashenoro	Control Million Boutes 1 Box 222_A Twinity 27370	370 4	X			X 5,200	0	5,200	0	2,600	0	0	125	1,500	4,225
Distissa	Daw 126 Ewonblinvill	-			x	39,261	11,806	51,047	0	4,735	0	4,036	1,000	7,009	16,780
White's Memorial	AULTCR, NULLEL, POA AUGA LEGURANITAAA	00		Þ		21,380	0.	21,380	0	10,400	0	1,150	185	5,278	17,013
Worthville	Charles Moss, Route 3, Kandleman	5/31/ 50 T4				dru.c	182								
			-		-	New X		70 60	19.00	010					
		-	+		+		1	2	1	0					BURNEL POLICY COMPANY
										4					
							-	-							
BSSB - 1297 (Rev. 11-80)							82,066	66							

TABLE H MISSION EXPENDITURES	YEAR	ENDING September 30	1981	134	135	136	137	.138	139	140	141	142	143	144	145	146	147	148
Association		(Month & Day)	ty)	CHURCH S	SPONSORED	MISSIONS					OTHER N	MISSION CAL	CAUSE EXPENDI	DITURES				
Randolph										(8)		(.0		sle		90		
State North Carolina	na			8 Mau I		sored	me	suoi		ome ile offering	ngisto	idaind) Christia		tiqzoH	p	nperan her		res
mal Clerk				no tuo ninub i	UOISSI	nods	Progra	ssim li	State	nnA .k	R Foth	schod S S S	samo	88	age ar SB	nsī ,y, Ten		ntibna
Address City City	City State 1005 Asheboro North Caroli	na 27	Zip 203	y paid ruction sar	ner chu ored m ditures	n expe	sviter	enoitei mi	:bəter 201	ibəter in:) zm 3 gnor	:bəter ini) an	bəteni) notte	:bəten en's ho plus go	:bəter	sted: stor th	teds: Societ (.ofe, etc.)	a nərito nəqxə	letoT qx9 no
CHURCHES	CHURCH CLERKS & ADDRESSES	INCLUDE ZIP CODE		the yer constr Money	suods	Total Dissim	aqooJ	Assoc Assoc	ngizəd Diszim	Missia	rgizsd DizziM	gisəQ	Childr	gisəO	ngized Ismok	(Bible		Grand
Antioch	Mrs. Lillie Craven, Route 4, As	Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Armfield Heights	Miss Ann Parrott. P.O. Box 715.	. Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	1.441	0	0	310	595	0	0	0	0	0	905	2,346
Achimic and and and and	vhalle Cagle Route 2		27341	C	0	0		120	500	0	1.280	507	0	0	0	4,187 7	,134	7,264
		tot					000 20	000 4	OVE	707 1	E 6.77	0	0	C	c	705 13	004	36.004
Ralfourd, Filst	s Pritchard. Route 1. Boy	269. Ashehoro	27203	0	0	0			611		10	614	0	0	0	1,714 12	2,623	34,780
Beiilah				0	0	0		2.500	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	29,620 32	2,120	47,120
Calvary	Mrs. Grace Yow, Route 2, Box 50	508, Sophia	27350	0	0	0	150	150	132	0	500	0	0	0	0	361	1,143	1,293
Caraway	Bertha Lane, Route 1, Sophia		27350	0	0	0	0	150	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	60	210	360
Cedar Falls	Mrs. Ruby Maness, Box 84, Cedar	r Falls	27230	0	0	204	1,868	799	113	157	752	0	0	0	0	100	1,922	3,995
Center Crosss	Eddie Lambert, Rt. 8, Box 1F, A	Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	475	317	317	317	634	0	634	317-	0	820	3,357	3,833
Central Falls	Helen Williams, 1222 Oakgrove B	Road, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	2,266	478	29	203	2,374	0	240	0.	0.	1,250	4,575	6,842
Clear View	Mrs. Audrey Nance, Route 1, Box	x 39, Franklinville	e 27248	133	110	243	597	357	1,469	2,379	0	0	0	0	0	640	5,442	6,282
Cross Road	Beulah Tate, Route 7, Box 267,	Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	4,960	3,719	0	390	422	500	0	0	0	12,512 17	,544	22,504
Deep River	Mrs. Flossie Ferree, Rt. 4, Box	x 132, Siler City	27344	0	0	0	5,332	960	500	403	686	.0	0	0	0	34	2,583	7,905
. Forest Park	Mrs. Rachel Bouldin, 311 Sharon	n Avenue, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	5.525	1.175	865	725	1,402	0	0	0	0	0	4,167	9,690
Franklinville	Mrs. Howard Saunders, P.O. Box	Box 136, Franklinville	e 27248	0	0	0	4,576	1,094	. 640	528	1,263	0	0	0	0	0	3,525	8,101
Glenola	Mrs. Jean McGee, 1510 Wiltshire	e, High Point	27263	0	0	0	2,176	870	82	50	860	0	0	0	0	86	1,948	4,124
Gravel Hill	Mrs. Barbara Bean, Route 3, Den	-Denton	27239	0	0	0	360	97	58	171	0	32	240	0	0	0	598	958
Greystone	Mrs. Kathy Brown, Rt. 4, Box 449	49, Ashebara	27203	0	0	0	12,347	1,910	752	812	1,535	0	0	0	0.	980	5,990	18,338
Hughes Grove						0	0	300	125	800	1.219	475	142	135	150	2,142	5,488	5,488
Huldah	Mrs. Brenda Edwards, Route 8, B	Box 386, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	1,100	066	1,385	1,066	2,953	0	0	0	0	0	6,394	7,494
Liberty, First	Mrs. Judity Reitzel, P.O. Box 4	452, Liberty		0	0	0	2,405	785	0	710	448	0	0	0	0	0	1,943	4,348
Macedonia	Mrs. Marie Ferguson, 604 Oakdale.	le. Liberty	27298	0	0	0	1,593	531	0	107	125	0	0	0	0	0	763	2,356
Maple Spring's	Mrs. Clacie King, Route 2, Box	9, Seagrove	27341	0	0	600	1,800 .	425	135	304	606	0	945	590	644	0	3,649	6,049

Association Randolph Stee North Carolina Association Carolina Association Carolina Association Carolina Association Carolina	100 B 100 B	and		and the second division of the second divisio					And and a state of the local division of the		-					148
Randolph North Carolina anome Cmerk Fred Lane ss p.O. Box 1005	(MONTH & DAY)	CHURCH	I SPONSORED	SNOISSIM					OTHER MIS	MISSION CAUSE	E EXPENDITURES	URES				
Fred Lane City P.O. Box 1005				ionsored itures	merzo	snoizzin	· əte	SINNA	201107	hools, etc.)	Sa		paße	1emperance	nres	situres
CHURCHES	State Asheboro North Carolina 220 OHURCH CLERKS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)	Money paid out construction du the year	All other church szin osored miss expenditures	qe dənurdə lesot Dnəqxə noizeim	ng svitsisgood	m lenoistional m program	Designated: Sta missions	Designated: SB Missions (incl. i Armstrong East	Designated: SB Missions (incl. I Moon Christma:	S :Designated: S Designation (sc	Designated: Sl Children's hom (cash plus good	98 :bətengized	Designated; St Homes for the IIA :hotasted: All	(Bible Society, League, etc.)	zibnəqxə əsues tibnəqxə əsues	letot bread Mission expend
Mt. Pleasant Mr	drs. Mary Buckner, Route 1, Box 391, Liberty 27298	8 0	2,956	2,956	6,968	1,064	292	768	945	0	135	0	0	50 3,	254 1	13,178
4	drs. Barbara Winslow, Route 3, Box 399, Asheboro 27203	3 0	0	0	7,282	2,000	1,040	660	2,300	0	0	0	0	,120 7,	120 1	14,402
ark	trs. Doyle Owen, 533 Holly, Asheboro 27203	3 0	0	0	2,135	330	1,021	537	1,593	0	0	0	0	496 3,	977	6,112
	Wanda Bunting, Route 4, Box 63, Asheboro 27203	3 100	480	580	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	580
+	Mrs. Kathryn Bray, Route 1, Box 38, Ramseur 2731	6 0	0	0	11,493	1,085	414	881	2,940	0	0	0	0	278 5,	598]	17,091
st	drs. Helen Ford, 414 Park Street, Randleman 2731	7 0	0	0	8,175	1,005	1,022	480	1,712	0	0	0	0	67 4,	287]	12,462
	Alice Richardson, Route 1, Asheboro 27203	3 0	0	0	0	420	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3,576 3,	966	3,996
Riverside	Mrs. Valleen M. Maness, Route 1, Box 214, Seagrove 2734	41 0	0	0	60	300	0	300	300	0	125	0	125	461 1,	,611	1,693
Russell's Grove M1	Mrs. Ann Pope, Route 5, Box 399, Asheboro 27203	03 0	0	0	7,969	2,656	3, 348	2,658	2,708	0	.0	0	0	187 11,	551 1	19,519
	Mrs. Connie Heilig, Route 1, Box 420, Liberty 27298	0 86	.0	0	211	352	109	252	1,134	0	0	0	0	125 1,	972	2,183
rst	Mrs. Anne Cain, Route 8, Box 387, Asheboro 2720:	03 0	0	0	285	210	125	0	240	0	0	0	0	0	575	860
	Mrs. Becky Kidd, P.O. Box 843, Liberty 27208	8 0	0	0	1,798	300	239	275	339	0	0	0	0	321 1,	474	3,272
	Mrs. Clata Hardin, Route 1, Sophia 27350	0 0	0	0	848	848	0	0	. 123	0	73	0	86]	,276 2,	408	3,257
Union Grove	Roy H. McNeill, Route 2, Box 300, Seagrove 27341	1 10,600	0 12,296	22,896	14,400	3,300	0	3,517	8,943	750	0	0	0	5,502 22,	012	59,308
West Asheboro										1	1					
1	Jallas Myers, Route 1, Box 220, Trinity 27370	0 0.	0	0	0	0	0	0	150	0	50	0	0	0	200	200
morial	Louise Allred, Route 1, Box 151, Franklinville 27248	8 0 ⁴	0	0	0	458	0	0	1,587	. 0	517	398	398	,187 4,	545	5,545
Worthville M	Mre. Becky Cox, P.O. Box 172, Randleman 27317	17 0	0	0	1,050	418	418	210	283	0.	210	630	210	206 2,	585	3,635
						14		5 7								
						124	-	4 - 5	and the second s							
						X										
												1				

TABLE I SPECIAL INFORMATION	YEAR ENDING September 30	30 1981	28 29	30	31	32	33	34	35	36	37	38	39	40	41 42	43	44	45	40 41	49	48	20 21	70
	(Month	h & Day)	-	-											Does cl	church h	have, o	observe	e, plan,	, use,	etc.?		Yes
Randolph								gning										-			-		op
North	រាន 🔋		year	suois	snoiz	loorlog	100	40 gna	Aep	both both	SI	Kepung		/suoi		уээМ.	Aprils				otectic	eeW .bi	
Moderator Caril Tohnson			aut 8	gnifer zim 9	sim 9		λ scu	ntem	ses iuns i		svivar	səs səs		ssim	av		auri)				10		-
Address 067 Cravetone	City State State N. C.	Zip 27203	rurch-ty durin truch-ty	her-typ	d during ther-typ dy ope	Siac	tian da tnem	A sinn	tiubs to seis lass	oibs.	per of I	ned2 to	of coll	of pers a in a meilag	N.3 no:		20C 321	eteb .	. Sem.	msiləqr	used out	ooman s Ynanii	l neita
CHURCHES	CHAIRMEN OF DEACONS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)		starte	No. ol	0 .0N	weini	enrol	A (\$)	No. o		muN	No. I		NISS	Libra		ideg	_		-	101		
					1										NN	2	2	Z	2	2	Z	N	Z
Antioch	C.L. Needham, Route 4, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	TO	5		-	5	4	>	>	>	-	1		-	+	+	-	-	-+
Armfield Heights	George T. Maner, 1010 Macon Street, Asheboro	27203	0	0 0	0	12	0	310	2	0	0	0	0	2	XX	z	×	×	X	~	z	N	z
dehim .	Bobby Mabe, Route 2, Seagrove	27341	0	0 0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	NN	Z	Z	N	NN	N	N	N N	Z
Achahama Einet	Wade Yates. Route 4, Box 445-A, Asheboro	27203	0	0 0	0	55	0	0	12	R	2	0	0	0	Y Y	N	٢	N	NN	z	Y	YY	Z
active commence	t Avers	27203	0	0 0	0	20	1 1	.469	10	R	2	0	0	0	Y N	z	N	N	Y N	Z	×	Y N	N
			0	0 0	0	20	0	0	00	R	2	0	0	0	ΥΥ	Z	N	N	N N	Z	×	N Y	N
beutan Caluan			0	0 0	0	3	0	0	2	0	2	0	0	. 0	Y N	Z	Z	N	N N	N	X	NN	N
carvary	Roomie Lane. Route 1. Sophia	. 27350	0	0 0	0	9	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	N N	N	z	N	N N	N	z	Y N	N
Codon Bolle	- Yo	. 27248	0	0 0	0	4	0	0	3	0	0	0	0	0	Y N	z	Z	N	NN	×	N	NN	N
Contar Proce	rette Strider, F	27203	0	0 0	0	0	0	203	4	0	2	0	0	0	N	NN	Z	z	N N	N	×	N	Z
Contral Falls	don Spe	27316	0	0 0	0	4	0	274	2	0	2	0	0	0	Y	Y N	N	N	N N	N	X	NN	N
Clear View	Louis Brady, Route 1, Box 658, Franklinville	. 27248	0	0 0	0	152	0	390	0	0	2	. 0	1	1	Y	X N	×	N	NN	7	N	YY	Z
bool soon	Henry Maynor. Route 1, Oakwood Avenue, Asheboro	. 27203	0	0 0	0	13	0	403	80	0	2	0	0	0	Y	NN	N	N	NN	N	X	NY	Z
LTOSS KOAU	own. Route 1 Bo	27317	0	0 0	0	14	0	724	S	0	2	0	0	0	N	YY	Z	N	NN	N	Y	YY	N
Taxta deal	Toward Too Li	27203	c	0	C	4	0	503	7	0	1	0	0	0	N	N Y	N	z	N N	Z	Y	N Y	N
Borest Park	The near star venutar rates vou.	22248	, c		c	18	0	50	80	0	2	0	0	0	N	NN	N	N	NN	N	¥	NY	N
Franklinville	CK Greene, F.U. DUA 431,	. 27263	0	-	0	0	0	111	3	0	2	0	0	0	N	N N	Z	Z	N N	Z	N	NN	Z
Glenola	Alchalusvij Avery vi voz vej mer	. 27239	0	0 0	0	0	0	812	7	0	2	0	0	0	Y	Y N	Y	N	NN	N	7	N	Y N
Gravel H111	L STORY TRACEN	27203	0	0	0	00	0	0	7	0	2	0	0	0	Υ.	Y N	N	N	NN	N	Z	N	NN
Greystone	WILLIG YOR "		-	-					•						-								_
Hughes Grove							•	1 26	R	c	•	c	0	0	XN	Z	Z	NN	Z	Z	N	NN	Z
Huldah	a 1, Seagrove	. 2/341	-	-	-	0 0	0	2201	1		-	c	0	4	X N	N.	Y	X	N N	z	N	NY	z
Liberty, First	Bailey Barefoot, P.O. Box 1068, Liberty	27298	0		-	TO		000				0.	0	0	N A	z	Z	Z	NN	Z	X	N Y	z
Macedonia	Leonard Hill, Route 1, Box 654, Julian	27283	0.		-	17.		01/	t (, c			0	NN	z	Z	N	NN	Z	N	NN	z
Maple Springs	Marren H. Leach, Route 8, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	5	-	10/	7	>	4				-	-	-		N N	2	>	N	>
	Alice Chair Doute 5 Achehoro	27203	0	20	0	0	0.	20A	2	0	1	0	0	0	N	2.		N		-	-		+

The second design of the secon			50 507	20									The state of the s								
TABLE I SPECIAL INFORMATION	ndae	September 30	+	+-		+		-						Does church	urch ha	have, obs	observe, p	plan, use,	etc.?	N=N	No
Randolph								6uue							×	-		-	uos		
State North Carolina			missions the year anoissim		enoiseim	loorlog ye	Ioonas Io	innday tebnu		B= both	Vebnu2 di		ns who variasions/ roject	d	rep. Wee	Vburð an: pnissacor	Col. Day	rofilmed committee	rostorq br r	Lead. We	.mmoD e fegud n
oderator Caril Johnson			1 80	pe n	1 ad				sass	-	sins	ello	ЗU	n					eo8 ofte		
Address 863 Grevstone Road	City State Asheboro N. C.	Zip 27203	unp par	ently op		supers	Insmic	-	uoue	radio		. of c	aq to . ni bav isilagne	scou F Irany					Kinnity Annity	nano	
CHURCHES	CH	P CODE)	start	CUTTE No. c	1.0N	Men	enro		N= N	=8	ON	oN	Ser	-	-	-		-	IA of	-	-
						C -	0 627		0	0	0	0	0	Y N	Y	N N	N	NN	N	YY	×
Mt. Pleasant	Gyles Buckner, Route 1, Box 391; Liberty	27298	0	-	0	14	-	-	1	-			-	N A	Z	N	Z	NN	X	N Y	Z
Oakhurst.	Howard McKinnon, 330 Morton Avenue, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	-		-		-	-	-	-	NN	>	2	>
Jan 1 and	George Byrim, Route 2, Box 80, Asheboro	27203	0	0 0	0	2	0 53	537 4	4 0	-	0	0	0	z	z	Z	-	-	-	-	
Dakwood Park	odall Doute 6 Ashehore	27203	0	0 0	0	0	0	0	2 0	0 2	0	0	0	N	NN	N	NN	N			z
Fanther Creek		91776	0	0 0	0	10	0 88	881	0 6	1	0	0	0	Y	NN	Z	NN	NN	z	X	z
Ramseur, First	Hogan, F.U. box 33	71270	0	0 0	0	м	0 48	481	7 0	1	0	0	0	Y	Y N	Z	N N	NN	X	NY	z
Randleman, First	no	ZUCLC	0	0 0	0	21	0 1	187	6 R	2 2	0	0	0	z	NN	N	N N	NN	z	N Y	z
Richland	Rayford Cox, Route 6, Asheboro	CU212	0 0		-	0	2	200	2	0 2	0	0	0	Y	N N	N	N N	NN	N	NN	N
Riverside	Larry Wilson, Route 2, Seagrove	27341		-	+	1	-		1	0 2	0	7	0	X	N N	N	N N	NN	N	N Y	Z
Russell's Grove	Paul Johnson, Route 7, Box 246, Asheboro	27203	0	-	-					0 2	0	0	0	Y	N N	Y	N N	N N	Z	N X	Z
Sandy Creek	James Kivett, Route 1, Box 93-A. Stalev	27355	•	-	+	2	-		+	-	C	c	C	Z	N N	~	N	N	YY	YY	N
Seagrove, Fîrst	Ronald Cain, Route 8, Box 387, Asheboro	27203	0	0	0	20	0	0	+	-	-			;	~ ~	>	>	>	× ×	7	Z
Chodie Cworte	0.L. Edwards, Route 1, Staley	27355	0	0 0	0	11	0 2	275	2	0 2	0	-	0	_	_		-	-	-		-
anoto Applic	W OLOF	27263	0	0 0	0	0	0	0	0	0 1	0	0 0	0	z	N	z	N	z	z	Z. Z	
Sophia	ey Carter, 4820 Macon,		0	0	C	43	0 3.	517	00	0 1		0 0	0	Y	NN	Z	NN	N	N Y	NY	N
Union Grove	Clinton McNeill, P.O. Box 85, Seagrove	2/341		-	+		-			-											
West Ashehoro		CT THE PARTY OF	C	0	C	,0	0 0.	-	0	0 1	-	0 0	0	N	NN	N	N N	N	NN	N	N N
Westfield	Ed Hughes, Route 1, Trinity	0/2/7				0	0		9	0 3	2	0 0	0	Y	N N	N	NN	N	NN	N	N N
White's Memorial	George E. Joyce, Route. 1, Franklinville	27248	0	-	-	~	-	-	+			-	c	N	N X	N	N N	N	N Y	N	N N
Worthville	Gene Avery, Route 3, Randleman	27317	0	0	0	0	0		m	0	7			-				-		-	
				-				-										-			
				-			-	-			-				_					-	
				-			-	-		-					-		-				
				-			-			-							-				
				-											-						
								+	+	-	1			-	+					-	

BSSB - 1297 (Rev. 11-80)

NOTES



